### **Client Services and Findings**

DATE: 30 January 2019

REPORT TO: Lee Cope, Hugh Matterness

REPORT NO.: 2019-1C

ASSIGNMENT: Find living heirs for Michael Densler, Ann Densler, David R Densler and John Densler. Graves were

found on the old Densler Family Plantation near White Bluff, Chatham County, Georgia and need to be moved. LONG TERM GOAL: Identify living heirs of Michael and Ann Densler, David Densler and John Densler

TIME ALLOTMENT 40 HOURS

REPOSITORY USED: Bull Street Genealogy Library, Savannah, Georgia

#### PRINCIPAL SOURCES USED IN THIS ASSIGNMENT

1790 Probate for Henry Densler Georgia Marriage Records

Sheriff's Sale of Property: 1817, 1823, 1838, 1839, 1842

Census Records: 1820, 1830, 1840, 1850, 1860, 1870, 1880, 1890, 1900, 1910, 1920, 1930, 1940

Abstracts of Georgia Wills Georgia Historical Newspapers

**Property Records** 

Burial Records, Obituaries: FindaGrave and Legacy.com

1850 Slave Records, 1861 List of Free Persons in Georgia, 1865 Freedman's Bureau

Tax Returns: 1807

### Some Early Epitaphs in Georgia, the Georgia Society of Colonial Dames

FamilySearch.org

#### FINDINGS ATTACHMENT

See attached genealogy report of Michael and Ann Densler.

#### Short Summary:

Michael and Ann Densler had six children.

- 1. Ann Margaret Densler died in 1835, not married, no heirs.
- 2. Sophia Densler 1785-1850, not married, no heirs
- 3. Michael Densler 1788-1835, married and had one child, who did not marry or have heirs.
- 4. Joseph Densler born about 1790, listed in 1830 Chatham Co, GA census, does not list wife or heirs and no other information can be found.
- 5. David Densler 1792-1822, has heirs, which is attached in this document.
- 6. John A Densler 1800-1835, not married, no heirs

The only living heir I could locate is Dr. James Densler in Atlanta. His ancestor was a slave on the plantation and carries the surname. It is unknown if he is a genetic heir. After speaking to Dr. Densler, he did confirm that his family lived off White Bluff in Savannah, and that his father did live there, but that the father left the family when he was young and he doesn't know much about that side of the family.

### Regards

Breya Warnstaff, Professional Genealogist

## Breya Warnstaff, PROFESSIONAL GENEALOGIST

Biography Researcher for hire: doing look-ups, tracing family lineages, trace living relatives for mineral

> rights, DNA testing for ethnicity and ancestry, find biological relatives for adoptees, writing biographical sketches for publications, planning family reunions, researching vital records, census, military, Native American/Dawes Rolls, property and land titles, wills, newspapers,

cemetery, interview relatives, and family historian.

Volunteer 2015 Genealogy Archivist, Plano Genealogy Dept, Haggard Library, Plano, TX (2015-2016)

2007-2015 2 Archivist, Agudath Jacob Congregation, Waco, TX (2007-2015)

Service Description Research primarily in Southern United States

**Academic Degrees** BA: Legal Research, Fayetteville Technical University, Fayetteville, NC 1990

**Continuing Education** 2016-present: National Institute for Genealogical Studies (NIGS), Plantagent, ON, Canada -

American Records Certificate

2 Heritage Genealogical College, Salt Lake City, UT, American Genealogy

Future Learn, University of Strathclyde, Glasgow, UK 14-weeks online courses resulting in a

certificate.

2 MOOC – Forensic Genealogy Association of Professional Genealogists: webinars,

conferences

☑ Texas State Genealogical Society (2015, 2016)

☑ McLennan County, Texas Genealogical Conference (2007-2015)

Dallas, Texas Genealogical Conference (2015)

**Time Period Specialty** 

Repositories

1800s, Antebellum, Civil War National Archives, London, UK

National Archives; Killyleagh, Ireland

National Archives of Alabama National Archives of Georgia **National Archives of Texas** 

Lectures Local genealogical chapters, synagogues

**Publications** Private publications:

Descendants of Lewis Alexander Ludovici Cumber

Descendants of Hans Murttin Ohlhardt

Descendants of Heinrich Henry Wornstaff and wife Sarah Elizabeth Evick

Affiliations Alabama Genealogical Society

Association of Professional Genealogists (APG)

Dallas Genealogical Society (DGS) National Archives of London, UK National Genealogical Society (NGS)

New England Historic Genealogical Society (NEHGS)

North Carolina Genealogical Society (NCGS) Texas State Genealogical Society (TSGS) Savannah, Ga Genealogical Society (SAGA)

**Geographic Specialty** 

Alabama, Georgia, Iowa, Missouri, Ohio, Oregon, Texas, Virginia, Washington

Outside of USA Research Locations

North Ireland,

London, UK

**Service Categories** 1800s, Adoptee Search, Antebellum, Archiving (digitize) Family Records, DNA tests, Irish &

Jewish Ancestry, Land Records, Military Records for Civil War, WWI and WWII, and Slave

Records.

**Accepts Clients** 

Yes

Social Media

https://www.myheritage.com/site-287063161/warnstaff http://sites.rootsmagic.com/Warnstaff Wornstaff/index.php

## **DESCENDANTS OF MICHAEL AND ANN DENSLER**

by Breya Warnstaff

Breya Warnstaff Genealogical Services 2019 Pooler, GA

# **Table of Contents**

Client Services and Findings	
Research Notes for Michael Densler Sr and Ann	
Descendants of Michael Densler Sr and wife Ann	
Descendant List of Michael Densler Sr	19
Endnotes	21
Index of Surnames	31

#### **First Generation**



1. **Michael Densler Sr** was born before 13 Mar 1750 in Vernonburg, Chatham, Georgia, United States. He appeared in the census in 1790 in Chatham, Georgia, United States. https://www.ancestryinstitution.com/interactive/48008/CensusGA1790-000857-38/158228?backurl=&ssrc=&backlabel=Return&rc=452,1034,605,1065;996,1028,1140,1053;663,1379,832,1406 In 1807 he was a Planter, slave owner in Chatham, Georgia, British America. Michael died on 12 Mar 1808 at the age of 57 in Vernonburg, Chatham, Georgia, United States. He was buried on 14 Mar

1808 at Gravel Hill Cemetery, Densler Plot in Bloomingdale, Chatham, Georgia, United States.<sup>2</sup> Michael has a tombstone at Gravel Hill Cemetery, Bloomingdale, Chatham County, Georgia. Michael Densler is buried on the old Densler Plantation which was near the White Bluff Road at the 7 mile post. Michael Densler owned this plantation of several hundred acres. The following epitaph is recorded from the "private burying ground" on the Denlser plantation: Michael Densler, who departed this life March 12th, 1808, Aged 48 years, also Ann Densler, who departed this life July 19th, 1836, aged 68 years & 10 months. "Some Early Epitaphs in Georgia" Georgia Society of the Colonial Dames of America, 1924, p.335. He owned Sheriff's Sale of property on 2 Oct 1823 in White Bluff, Chatham, Georgia, United States.<sup>3</sup> Michael owned Sheriff's Sale on 30 Mar 1839 at Lot No 3, 7 1/2 acres in White Bluff, Chatham, Georgia, United States.<sup>4</sup>



Michael Densler Sr and Ann<sup>5-6</sup> were married about 1784. **Ann** was born in Sep 1767. She owned Sale of property and slaves in 1824 at 42 acres of land - White Bluff District in Savannah, Chatham, Georgia, United States. In 1824 she was a Slave Owner in Savannah, Chatham, Georgia, United States. Ann died on 18 Jul 1836 at the age of 68 in Vernonburg, Chatham, Georgia, United States. She was buried on 20 Jul 1836 at Gravel Hill Cemetery, tombstone says died at 68 years 10 months in Bloomingdale, Chatham, Georgia, United States. Michael Densler is buried on the old Densler Plantation which was near the White Bluff Road at the 7 mile post. Michael Densler owned this plantation of several hundred acres. The following epitaph is recorded from the "private burying ground" on the Denlser plantation: Michael Densler, who departed this life March 12th, 1808, Aged 48 years, also Ann Densler,

Colonial Dames of America, 1924, p.335.

<sup>8</sup> She owned Plantation for Reut. Plantation for Sale on 1 Jan 1839 at White Bluff Road in Savannah, Chatham, Georgia, United States. Ann owned 200 acres of land for sale on 31 Dec 1839 at White Bluff Road in Savannah, Chatham, Georgia, United States. First article:

who departed this life July 19th, 1836, aged 68 years & 10 months. "Some Early Epitaphs in Georgia" Georgia Society of the

Plantation for Reut.

BY S. PHILBRICK & CO

On the first Tuesday in January next, within the usual hours of sale, in front of the Court House in the City of Savannah, the Plantation belonging to the estate of Mrs. Ann Densler and David R. Densler, deceased, situated at White Bluff, six miles from the city. On the plantation is a good dwelling and out houses. The wood on the plantation is to be used for benefit of the plantation only. Terms - An approved endorsed note, payable on the first day of January, 1839. dec 8

Second article:

Negroes to be Hired.

BY S. PHILBRICK & CO

On the first Tuesday in January next, within the usual hours of sale in front of the Court House.

The fellow June, belonging to the estate of Mary Ann Densler, deceased, and the fellow Hector, belonging to the estate of David R. Densler, deceased. By order of the Administrator. Terms at sale. dec 6

Michael Densler and Ann had the following children:

i. Ann Margaret Densler<sup>10</sup> was born after 1777 in Chatham, Georgia, United States. listed in father - Michael's will, but he possibly had a previous wife, unlisted due to birth year. She died on 22 Oct 1835 at the age of 58 in Chatham, Georgia, United States. listed in father - Michael's will, but he possibly had a previous wife, unlisted due to birth year.

- ii. Michael Densler Jr, born abt 1787, Chatham, Georgia, United States; married Mary Ring, 28 Jul 1808; 2 died 1835, Chatham, Georgia, United States.
  - iii. Joseph Densler was born in 1790-1800 in Chatham, Georgia, United States. He appeared in the census

in 1830 at Oglethorpe Ward in Savannah, Chatham, Georgia, United States. 11

iv.

3

4 Jun 1792, Chatham, Georgia, United States; married Elizabeth Mary , abt 1818, Savannah, Cha oHilb@e30eDety4.7.09nibs@braehsanys, Giedrgta35Jynetærd,SitatresonHesp@aedasstaine owner of one slave in

Bloomingdale, Chatham, Georgia, United States. 12 Burial: Gravel Hill Cemetery, Bloomingdale, Chatham County, Georgia, USA (originally in Densler Family Cemetery in White Bluff, Chatham, GA-now Savannah, GA. see sources on Densler Family Cemetery records) The headstones, at least, were moved to Gravel Hill-investigation, now Sept 2018, as to whether actual graves moved or not.)

Originally buried on Densler Family Cemetery He owned Two parcels or Tracts of Land, land foreclosure on 17 Feb 1838 at Chatham Suprior Court in Pooler, Chatham, Georgia, United States.8

Michael Densler Sr and Unknown were married before 1769. Unknown was born (date unknown).

Michael Densler and Unknown had the following child:

i. Sophia Densler was born in 1770 in Chatham, British America. listed in father - Michael's will, but he possibly had a previous wife, unlisted due to birth year. She lived in Charleston, Charleston, South Carolina, United States in Jan 1850. 13-14 She died on 25 Aug 1857 at the age of 87 in Chatham, Georgia, United States. Sophia was buried about 27 Aug 1857 at Laurel Grove Cemetery North, Lot 296 in Savannah, Chatham, Georgia, United States. 15 Funeral logs states she is 87 years of age, which doesn't make sense because then her mother is probably her step mother. This would make her born in 1770

## **Second Generation**

2. Michael Densler Jr (Michael-1) was born about 1787 in Chatham, Georgia, United States. He died in 1835 at the age of 48 in Chatham, Georgia, United States. He signed a will in 1835 at Chatham County in Chatham, Georgia, United States. 10,16 Will and administration records are recorded in book D1, pp895-925, Chatham County Courthouse. Michael was buried abt. 17 from Michael Densler (1760-1808) findagrave page at https://www.findagrave.com/memorial/38917203 Created by: Virgil K. Knight Added: 30 Jun 2009

http://genforum.genealogy.com/cgi-bin/pageload.cgi?New,Orleans::la::18388.html Gleaned from the genealogy work of Larry Anderson:

#### Generation No. 3

- 4. Michael Densler, born Bet. 13 March 1759 12 March 1760 in Savannah District (1777 became Chatham County, ), Georgia Colony (age 48 when died); died 12 March 1808 in Vernonburg, Chatham County, Georgia, USA. He was the son of Heinrich (Henry) Denzler, Sr. and Catherine Barbara?. He married 5. Anne-Ann? Aft. 1777.
- 5. Anne-Ann?, born Abt. September 1767 in (age 68 years and 10 months when died); died 19 July 1836 in Vernonberg, Chatham County, Georgia, USA.

Children of Michael Densler and Anne-Ann? are:

- i. Michael Densler, Jr., born Aft. 1777; died Bef. 1835; married Mary Ring 28 July 1808; born Bef. 1792.
- ii. Anne Margaret Densler, born Aft. 1777.
- iii. Sophia Densler, born Abt. 1785 in (age 65 in 1850 Chatham County, census); died Aft. 01 June 1850.
- 2 iv. David R. Densler, born 24 June 1792 in Chatham County, Georgia, USA; died 26 September 1822 in White Bluff, Vernonberg, Chatham County, Georgia, USA (age 30 years, 3 mos, 2 days); married Elizabeth (Mary Elizabeth)(Eliza Mary)?. v. John A. Densler, born 31 October 1800 in Chatham County, Georgia, USA; died 22 October 1835 in Chatham County, Georgia, USA (age 35, 11 mos. 22 days).

Michael Densler Jr and Mary Ring were married on 28 Jul 1808. Mary Ring was born (date unknown).

Michael Densler and Mary Ring had the following child:

i. Michael Densler III, born abt 1810, Georgia, United States; died bef 1839, Savannah, Chatham, Georgia, United States.



3. David R Densler (Michael-1) was born on 4 Jun 1792 in Chatham, Georgia, United States. He Notice in newspaper to pick up mail in 1810 in Savannah, Chatham, Georgia, United States. He Note in newspaper to pick up mail in 1814 in Savannah, Chatham, Georgia, United States. David died died after short illness on 26 Sep 1822 at the age of 30 in White Bluff, Chatham, Georgia,

United States. Georgian for the Country - name of newspaper - on page 3, does not list burial, volume 1, issued 159. printed on Oct 1, 1822

133 Montgomery, is the courthouse to look at wills and probate He owned Slave and property sales in 1837 at 42 acres of land in White Bluff District and 202 acres of land in Lee or Dooly counties in Savannah, Chatham, Georgia, United States. He had his estate probated on 4 Jul 1840 in Savannah, Chatham, Georgia, United States.

David R Densler and Elizabeth Mary "Eliza" were married about 1818 in Savannah, Chatham, Georgia, United States. **Elizabeth Mary "Eliza"** was born in 1798. She died on 23 Jul 1881 at the age of 83 in Savannah, Chatham, Georgia, United States. <sup>19</sup> She was buried on 25 Jul 1881 at Laurel Grove Cemetery South in Savannah, Chatham, Georgia, United States. <sup>20</sup> Eliza was also known as Betty Densler.

David R Densler and Elizabeth Mary had the following children:

- 5 i. Mary Ann E Densler, born 1820, Chatham, Georgia, United States; married Christopher Corley Thompson, 23 Jul 1838, Savannah, Chatham, Georgia, United States; died 3 Sep 1878, New Orleans, Louisiana, United States.
- 6 ii. Albert Thomas Densler, born abt 1820; died New York, United States.



David R Densler and Mary Ann were married. **Mary Ann** died before 1822 in Savannah, Chatham, Georgia, United States.

#### **Third Generation**



4. **Michael Densler III** (Michael-2, Michael-1) was born about 1810 in Georgia, United States. He lived in Baldwin, Georgia, United States in 1820.<sup>21</sup> He lived in Baldwin, Georgia, United States in 1830.<sup>22</sup> Michael died before 1839 at the age of 29 in Savannah, Chatham, Georgia, United States. He owned on 4 Jul 1842 at 25 acres of the northern half of 50 acre lot in White Bluff, Chatham, Georgia, United States.

**Mary** was born about 1821 in Albany, Albany, New York, United States. She died on 28 Jan 1865 at the age of 44 in Savannah, Chatham, Georgia, United States. She was buried on 30 Jan 1865 at Laurel Grove Cemetery North, Section 9 in Savannah, Chatham, Georgia, United States. 4 age 44 years



5. Mary Ann E Densler<sup>25</sup> (David R-2, Michael-1) was born in 1820 in Chatham, Georgia, United States. She died on 3 Sep 1878 at the age of 58 in New Orleans, Louisiana, United States. She was buried on 5 Sep 1878. Mary Ann E. Densler was the only daughter of David Densler of Savannah, Georgia. Her father died when she was very young and her mother married Michael Fisher. Later, when her son Walter Scott Thompson reported her name on his own marriage license he stated her name was Mary Fisher.



Mary Ann E Densler and Christopher Corley Thompson<sup>26–27</sup> were married on 23 Jul 1838 in Savannah, Chatham, Georgia, United States. Registration of the marriage of Walter Scott Thompson and Johanna Rose naming Christopher C. Thompson as father of Walter Scott Thompson and Mary A. Fisher as mother of Walter Scott Thompson. State Archives of Louisiana, Archives and Records Section. Marriage occurred 3 Oct. 1882 and was registered on 9 Oct 1882 in the city of New Orleans, LA. The marriage was performed by Rev. Father A.D. Thermis. Death Date from

succession filed 3 February 1866 in Jefferson parish LA, file #146,Successions 1862-1884. This document also lists children of Christopher C. Thompson and wife's maiden name. Wife's maiden name was Mary Ann E. Densler. C. C. Thompson appears in the 1840 Chatham Co GA census. A marriage record was found in Chatham Co Georgia for Christopher C. Thompson and Mary Ann E. Densler, Spinster Of Chatham County GA on the 23 July 1838. Obituary appears in the New Orleans Times, 7 March 1864, page 4 column 4 "Died on Sunday morning March 6 at 12 1/2 o'clock at his late residence in Carrollton, Mr. Christopher C. Thompson of New York, age 49 years. His friends and acquaintances and those of his family are most respectfully invited to attend his funeral which will take place from the Carrollton Railroad Depot (in this city) on the arrival of the 12 o'clock train this day March 7. New York papers please copy. This same obituary also appeared in the New Orleans Bee dated 8 March 1864 p. I Col. 5. **Christopher Corley Thompson**<sup>28</sup> was born about 1815 in Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States. He died on 5 Mar 1864 at the age of 49 in Carollton, Jefferson, Louisiana, United States.

Christopher Corley Thompson and Mary Ann E Densler had the following children:

- i. William L. Thompson was born about 1842 in Georgia, United States. He died.
- ii. Georgia C. Thompson was born about 1852 in Georgia, United States. She died.
- 7 iii. Anne E. Thompson, born 1859, Georgia, United States; married Dr John Cecil Legare, 5 Sep 1893, Abilene, Texas, United States; died 14 Mar 1924, Monroe, Ouachita, Louisiana, United States.
- 8 iv. **Sophia M. Thompson**, born abt 1854, Georgia, United States; married William G. Wilkinson, 24 Feb 1881.

- v. Alfred M. Thompson was born about 1858 in Louisiana, United States. He died in 1870 at the age of 12 in Louisiana, United States.
- 9 vi. Walter Scott Thompson, born 29 Mar 1860, Algiers, Orleans, Louisiana, United States; married Johanna Francesca Rose, 3 Oct 1882, Ascension, Louisiana, United States; died 15 Oct 1910, Meridian, Lauderdale, Mississippi, United States.



6. **Albert Thomas Densler** (David R-2, Michael-1) was born about 1820. He List of Letters on 1 Nov 1841 at Post Office in Savannah, Chatham, Georgia, United States. <sup>29</sup> He was also known as Albert T. Densler. Albert died in New York, United States.

Margaret Hartman<sup>30–31</sup> was born in 1823 in Germany. She died in New York, United States.

Albert Thomas Densler and Margaret Hartman had the following children:

- George Densler was born in 1850 in New York City, New York, United States. He died on 20 Feb 1850 at the age of 0 in New York City, New York, United States. New York Deaths and Burials, 1795-1952 United States Census (Mortality Schedule), 1850
- ii. Mary Eliza Densler was born in 1854 in New York City, New York, United States. She died on 4 Aug 1854 at the age of 0 in Manhattan, New York, New York, United States. New York Deaths and Burials 1795-1952
- iii. Adam Densler was born in 1857 in Kings, New York, United States. He died on 9 Oct 1857 at the age of 0 in Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States. New York Deaths and Burials 1795-1952
- iv. John Densler was born in Dec 1858 in Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States. He died on 22 Apr 1859 at the age of 0 in Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States. New York, New York City Municipal Deaths, 1795-1949
- v. **Emily Densler**, born Dec 1858, Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States; married Isaac James Ellmers, 8 Jul 1875, Brooklyn, Kings, New York; died 13 Nov 1920, New York, United States.

## **Fourth Generation**

7. Anne E. Thompson (Mary Ann E Densler-3, David R-2, Michael-1) was born in 1859 in Georgia, United States. She was also known as Annie E Goale before 1897. She died on 14 Mar 1924 at the age of 65 in Monroe, Ouachita, Louisiana, United States. Anne was buried on 15 Mar 1924 at Riverview Cemetery in Monroe, Ouachita, Louisiana, United States. [NEED TO DEFINE SENTENCE:Obituary] Anne E.Thompson was married to a Dr. Legare and lived in Laurel MS. She had no children. She is buried with her nephew Charles C. Thompson in the Thompson family plot in Riverview Cemetary, Monroe LA. Sybil Thompson Hazelton tells a story about Aunt Annie: Aunt Annie came to live with her family when Sybil was a young girl. She loved to tat and crochet and did all sorts of beautiful handwork. One day Aunt Annie was sitting in the living room and appeared to go to sleep sitting up. When the family checked on her, they realized she had died sitting on the sofa. Date of Birth calculated from 1860 Census From the Monroe News-Star dated Tuesday 18 March 1924:"Mrs. Annie Legare, aged 71 years died at the home of her nephew C. C. Thompson, McKinney Ave., at 4 o'clock Friday afternoon. Services were held at the Thompson home Saturday afternoon with the Rev. Freeman, pastor of the First Methodist Church officiating. Internment was made in Riverview Cemetary."

Anne E. Thompson and Dr John Cecil Legare were married on 5 Sep 1893 in Abilene, Texas, United States. **Dr John Cecil Legare** was born in 1837 in South Carolina, United States. He served in the military Burg 5 Co BN WASH ART Confederate States Army on 6 Mar 1862 in New Orlean, Orleans, Louisiana, United States. From Records of Louisiana Confederate Soldiers and Cammands by Andrew B. Booth:Legare, J. Cecil, Asst. Surg., Surgeion, 5th Co. Battn. Washington Arty. La En. March 6 1862, New Orleans LA. Present on Rolls to June 1862. Recapitulation of Roll for Sept. and Oct. 1862, shows Surgeion, absent. Rolls from Jan., 1863 to April, 1863, Prsent. Recapitulation of Roll for May and June, 1863, shows Surgeon, present for duty. From records of the Adjutant General's ofice of the War Department it appears J. Cecil Legare died 1st June 190? from a run away horse. This occured in Abeline, TX. Birth year calculated from 1860 census, Avoyelles Parish, town of Marksville on p. 417.

He died from a run away horse on 1 Jun 1903 at the age of 66 in Abilene, Texas, United States. John was buried on 2 Jun 1903 at Abilene Municipal Cemetery, Plot Masonic 29/5/11 in Abilene, Texas, United States. <sup>32</sup> Note: It is likely that Dr. Legare's body was transferred to New Orleans, Louisiana in 1905 by his wife and entombed in Metairie Cemetery. See:

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=70785784 He was buried in 1905 at Metairie Cemetery in Metairie, Louisiana, United States.<sup>33</sup> Note: It is likely that Dr. Legare's body was transferred to New Orleans, Louisiana in 1905 by his wife and entombed in Metairie Cemetery. See:

http://www.findagrave.com/cgi-bin/fg.cgi?page=gr&GRid=70785784

8. **Sophia M. Thompson** (Mary Ann E Densler-3, David R-2, Michael-1) was born about 1854 in Georgia, United States. She died.

Sophia M. Thompson and William G. Wilkinson were married on 24 Feb 1881. William G. Wilkinson died.



9. Walter Scott Thompson<sup>34</sup> (Mary Ann E Densler-3, David R-2, Michael-1) was born on 29 Mar 1860 in Algiers, Orleans, Louisiana, United States. He lived in Ward 5, Precinct 1, Ascension, Louisiana, United States in 1900.<sup>35</sup> He died on 15 Oct 1910 at the age of 50 in Meridian, Lauderdale, Mississippi, United States. Walter was buried on 27 Oct 1910 at Donaldsonville Protestant Cemetery in Donaldsonville,

Ascension, Louisiana, United States.<sup>36</sup>



Walter Scott Thompson and Johanna Francesca Rose<sup>37–38</sup> were married on 3 Oct 1882 at Holy Trinity Catholic Church in Ascension, Louisiana, United States.<sup>38–39</sup> **Johanna Francesca Rose**<sup>40</sup>, daughter of Charles Wilhelm Rose and Pauline Luise Wahl, was born on 24 Aug 1865 in Donaldsonville, Ascension, Louisiana, United States. She was christened on 23 Oct 1865 in Donaldsonville, Ascension, Louisiana, United States. Baptism Record:Ascension Catholic Church, Donaldsonville, La. Johanna Francisca Rose, born 24 August 1865, daughter of Charles W. Rose and Louise pauline Wahl, baptized 23 October 1865. Sponsors were Cydonius Goethe and Francisca Baker. She lived in Ward 5, Precinct 1, Ascension, Louisiana, United States in 1900.<sup>41</sup> Johanna died on 26 Feb 1933 at the age of 67 in New

Orleans, Louisiana, United States. She was buried on 27 Feb 1933 at Saint Joseph Cemetery, #2 in New Orlean, Orleans, Louisiana, United States. 42 She was also known as Johanna Francisca Rose.

Walter Scott Thompson and Johanna Francesca Rose had the following children:

i. May Pauline Thompson, born 6 Jun 1883, Donaldsonville, Ascension, Louisiana, United States; married William Edgar " Bud" Edmonson, 3 Feb 1904, Lutcher, St. James, Louisiana, United States; died 13 Oct

- 1960, Gulfport, Harrison, Mississippi, United States.
- ii. Charles Corley Thompson was born on 28 Mar 1885 in Ascension, Louisiana, United States. He died on 16 Nov 1943 at the age of 58 in Baton Rouge, Louisiana, United States. 43
- iii. Charles Thompson, born May 1885, Ascension, Louisiana, United States; married Ella Ellis, 27 Nov 1907,
   Orleans, Louisiana, United States; died Nov 1943.
- iv. Herbert Chester Thompson, born 6 Mar 1887, New Orleans, Orleans, Louisiana, United States; married Elizabeth Alice Branch, 27 May 1911, Beaumont, Texas, United States; married Minnie Lee Holden-Thompson, 1908; died 3 Aug 1966, Beaumont, Texas, United States.
- v. Walter William Thompson, born Jan 1890, Ascension, Louisiana, United States; married Agnes Marie Duhe, 25 May 1911, Paulina, Louisiana, United States; died 1964, Paulina, Louisiana, United States.
- vi. **Juanita Pauline Thompson**, born May 1891, Ascension, Louisiana, United States; died 4 Dec 1971, Memphis, Tennessee, United States.
  - vii. Russell Albert Thompson was born in Aug 1894 in Ascension, Louisiana, United States. He lived in Ward 5, Precinct 1, Ascension, Louisiana, United States in 1900.<sup>44</sup> He died on 7 Sep 1982 at the age of 88 in Baton Rouge, Louisiana, United States.<sup>45</sup>
- viii. Harry Godfrey Thompson, born Nov 1896, Ascension, Louisiana, United States; married Florence O. Condon, 1918; died 1965, New Orlean, Orleans, Louisiana, United States.
- 10. **Emily Densler**<sup>46–47</sup> (Albert Thomas-3, David R-2, Michael-1) was born in Dec 1858 in Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States. She lived in Borough of Brooklyn, Election District 8 New York City Ward 24, Kings, New York, United States in 1900. She lived in Bogota, Bergen, New Jersey, United States in 1920. Emily died on 13 Nov 1920 at the age of 61 in New York, United States. She was buried on 15 Nov 1920.

Emily Densler and Isaac James Ellmers were married on 8 Jul 1875 in Brooklyn, Kings, New York. <sup>50</sup> Isaac James Ellmers <sup>51–54</sup>, son of Herman H. Ellmers and Mary Ann Greenhalgh, was born in Apr 1857 in New York, United States. He lived in 2nd Division 13th Ward Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States in 1860. <sup>55</sup> He lived in New York, United States in 1870. Isaac lived in Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States in 1875. <sup>56</sup> He lived in Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States in 1880. <sup>57</sup> He lived in Borough of Brooklyn, Election District 8 New York City Ward 24, Kings, New York, United States in 1900. <sup>58</sup> Isaac lived in Bogota, Bergen, New Jersey, United States in 1920. <sup>59</sup> He died in 1922 at the age of 65 in Hackensack, Bergen, New Jersey, United States.

Isaac James Ellmers and Emily Densler had the following children:

- i. Herman Ellmers was born on 29 Nov 1876 in New York, United States. He lived in Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States in 1880.<sup>60</sup> He died on 18 Nov 1887 at the age of 10 in Kings, New York, United States.<sup>61–62</sup> Herman was buried on 19 Nov 1887.
- ii. Margaret Ellmers, born 1878, New York, United States; married Fredrick Pick, 1892.
  - iii. Marguerite Ellmers was born on 26 Jun 1878 in Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States. She lived in Borough of Brooklyn, Election District 8 New York City Ward 24, Kings, New York, United States in 1900. She lived in Bogota, Bergen, New Jersey, United States in 1920. Marguerite died on 18 Oct 1959 at the age of 81 in Bogota, Bergen, New Jersey, United States.
  - iv. Albert Densler Ellmers was born on 12 Apr 1881 in Brooklyn, New York, United States. He lived in Borough of Brooklyn, Election District 8 New York City Ward 24, Kings, New York, United States in 1900. [NEED TO DEFINE SENTENCE:Military Draft Registration] He lived in Brooklyn, A.D. 02, E.D. 32, Kings, New York, United States in 1925. Albert lived in Brooklyn (Districts 1251-1500), Kings, New York, United States in 1930. He lived in Same House in 1935. He lived in Assembly District 2, Brooklyn, New York City, Kings, New York, United States in 1940. [NEED TO DEFINE SENTENCE:Military Draft Registration] Albert died.
  - v. **George Henry Ellmers** was born on 27 Dec 1888 in Brooklyn, New York, United States. He lived in Borough of Brooklyn, Election District 8 New York City Ward 24, Kings, New York, United States in 1900.

[NEED TO DEFINE SENTENCE:Military Draft Registration] [NEED TO DEFINE SENTENCE:Military Draft Registration] He died on 12 Dec 1982 at the age of 93 in Fort Edward, Washington, New York, United States.

vi. Arthur Ellmers was born in Nov 1897 in Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States. He lived in Borough of Brooklyn, Election District 8 New York City Ward 24, Kings, New York, United States in Jun 1900.<sup>63</sup> He died on 10 Aug 1900 at the age of 2 in Brooklyn, New York, United States.<sup>64</sup> Arthur was buried on 12 Aug 1900.

#### **Fifth Generation**



11. May Pauline Thompson<sup>65</sup> (Walter Scott-4, Mary Ann E Densler-3, David R-2, Michael-1) was born on 6 Jun 1883 in Donaldsonville, Ascension, Louisiana, United States. She lived in Ward 5, Precinct 1, Ascension, Louisiana, United States in 1900. She lived at Lutcher Ward 1 in St James, Louisiana, United States in 1910.<sup>66</sup> May lived at Police Jury Ward 9 in St James, Louisiana, United States in 1930.<sup>67</sup> She lived in Same House in 1935. She lived at Police Jury Ward 9 in Lutcher, St.

James, Louisiana, United States in 1940.<sup>68</sup> May was buried in 1960 in Baton Rouge, East Baton Rouge, Louisiana, United States.<sup>69</sup> Burial: May Thompson is buried in Roselawn Memorial Park, Baton Rouge, LA. Marriage: There is no record of the marriage of May Thompson to William Edgar Edmonson in Ascension Parish, La. This marriage occured in St. James parish in the town of Lutcher. From a newspaper clipping in possesion of Lorelle Hendricks: "The wedding of Miss Mae Thompson and William Edgar Edmunson, prominent young people of Lutcher in the Methodist Episcopal Church, took place Wenesday, Feb 3, at high noon. The Rev. Benn Wynn Hugg, B.D., pastor of the Church performed the ceremony. Birth: This birth possibly occured at the :Old Plantation: in Darrow, LA She died on 13 Oct 1960 at the age of 77 in Gulfport, Harrison, Mississippi, United States. [NEED TO DEFINE SENTENCE:Obituary] State-Times Newspaper

Baton Rouge, LA

Friday, October 14, 1960

Page 10-A

EDMONSON, MRS. WILLIAM E.

Died at Gulfport, Miss, at 4:20 a.m Thursday. A native of Donaldsonville and a resident of Lutcher for 60 years, she was 77. The body will be at the Alexander Funeral Home, Lutcher, where religious services will be held at 2 p.m. Friday, the Rev. C. D. Pinkard of the First Methodist Church officiating. Burial will be in Roselawn Memorial Park, Baton Rouse, at 4 p.m. Friday, Survivors include three sons, Baylis Edmonson, Houma; Howard Edmonson, Denver, Colo.; and Mahlon Edmonson, New York, N.Y.; one sister, Mrs. Juanita Scott, Memphis, Tenn.; and four brothers, Russell and Herbert Thompson of Beaumont, Tex., and Harry and Walter Thompson of New Orleans. She was the widow of the late William E. Edmonson and the mother of the late Leonard W. Edmonson and Mrs. Eunice Chehardy. She was a member of the Woodmen of the World Circle and the Eastern Star.



May Pauline Thompson and William Edgar "Bud" Edmonson were married on 3 Feb 1904 in Lutcher, St. James, Louisiana, United States. **William Edgar "Bud" Edmonson**<sup>70</sup>, son of John Alexander Edmondson and Mary Elizabeth Baylis, was born on 5 Nov 1878 in Eastabuchie, Jones, Mississippi, United States. He lived in Beat 3 Tallahala, Perry, Mississippi, United States in 1880.<sup>71</sup> He lived in Beat 5 Southwest Albertson & Estabutchie towns, Jones, Mississippi, United States in 1900.<sup>72</sup> William lived in Lutcher Ward 1, St James, Louisiana, United States in 1910.<sup>73</sup> He lived in

Police Jury Ward 9, St James, Louisiana, United States in 1930.<sup>74</sup> He died on 6 Nov 1932 at the age of 54 in Baton Rouge, East Baton Rouge, Louisiana, United States.<sup>75</sup> William was buried at Eastabuchie Family Cemetery in Jones, Mississippi, United States.<sup>76</sup>

William Edgar " Bud" Edmonson and May Pauline Thompson had the following children:

i. Leonard Wahl Edmonson was born on 15 Nov 1905 in Lutcher, St. James, Louisiana, United States. He lived in Lutcher Ward 1, St James, Louisiana, United States in 1910.<sup>77</sup> He died result of TB and yellow

fever in Jan 1937 at the age of 31 in Baton Rouge, East Baton Rouge Parish, Louisiana, United States. <sup>78</sup> Leonard Wahl Edmonson worked for his uncle Herbert Thompson in Honduras for a while as a young man. He contracted tuberculosis, and suffered from alcoholism. He died as a result of TB and yellow fever. He was never married. He is buried in the Roselawn Cemetary in Baton Rouge, LA. Leonard was buried in 1938 in Baton Rouge, East Baton Rouge Parish, Louisiana, United States. <sup>79</sup> Leonard Wahl Edmonson worked for his uncle Herbert Thompson in Honduras for a while as a young man. He contracted tuberculosis, and suffered from alcoholism. He died as a result of TB and yellow fever. He was never married. He is buried in the Roselawn Cemetary in Baton Rouge, LA.

- ii. Russel Baylis Edmonson was born on 17 Jul 1908 in Lutcher, St. James, Louisiana, United States. He was christened on 22 Nov 1908 in Lutcher, St. James, Louisiana, United States. He lived at Ward 1 in Lutcher, St. James, Louisiana, United States in 1910.<sup>80</sup> Russel died on 23 Jun 1979 at the age of 70 in Houma, Terrebonne, Louisiana, United States. He was also known as Russell Baylis Edmonson. He was buried at Magnolia Mausoleum in Houma, Terrebonne, Louisiana, United States.<sup>81</sup> Information on Russel Baylis Edmonson came from his wife Jean McCormick Edmonson and from G. Scott Thompson.
- iii. Eunice Vivian Edmonson, born 11 Feb 1910, Lutcher, St. James, Louisiana, United States; married Edward Harold Chehardy, 4 Jul 1935, Lutcher, St. James, Louisiana, United States; died 6 Feb 1960, Long Beach, Mississippi, United States.
- iv. Howard Edgar Edmonson, born 29 Nov 1913, Lutcher, St. James, Louisiana, United States; married Lillian Isabella Machado, abt 1947; married Evelyn Joan Pickard, 9 Dec 1972, Aurora, Arapahoe, Colorado, United States; died 19 Nov 1981, Aurora, Arapahoe, Colorado, United States.
  - v. Mahlon William Edmonson was born on 14 Jun 1920 in Louisianna, United States. He lived in Police Jury Ward 9, St James, Louisiana, United States in 1930. He lived in Same House in 1935. Mahlon lived in Lutcher, Police Jury Ward 9, St. James, Louisiana, United States in 1940. He died before 2004 at the age of 84 in St James, Louisiana, United States. He lived in Lutcher, Police Jury Ward 9, St. James, Louisiana, United States in 1940. He died before 2004 at the age of 84 in St James, Louisiana, United States.
- 12. **Charles Thompson**<sup>86</sup> (Walter Scott-4, Mary Ann E Densler-3, David R-2, Michael-1) was born in May 1885 in Ascension, Louisiana, United States. He lived at Ward 5, Precinct 1 in Ascension, Louisiana, United States in 1900.<sup>87</sup> He died in Nov 1943 at the age of 58.

Charles Thompson and Ella Ellis were married on 27 Nov 1907 in Orleans, Louisiana, United States. Charles Christopher Thompson, "Louisiana, Parish Marriages, 1837-1957"

Citation: "Louisiana, Parish Marriages, 1837-1957," database with images, FamilySearch

(https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:QKJC-38BD: 13 March 2018), Charles Christopher Thompson and Ella Ellis, 27 Nov 1907; citing Orleans, Louisiana, United States, various parish courthouses, Louisiana; FHL microfilm 912,088. **Ella Ellis**, daughter of John E. Ellis and Virginia Elliot Hodge, was born (date unknown).



13. Herbert Chester Thompson (Walter Scott-4, Mary Ann E Densler-3, David R-2, Michael-1) was born on 6 Mar 1887 in New Orleans, Orleans, Louisiana, United States. He lived at Ward 5, Precinct 1 in Ascension, Louisiana, United States in 1900.<sup>88</sup> He lived in 1940. Herbert died on 3 Aug 1966 at the age of 79 in Beaumont, Texas, United States. He was buried on 5 Aug 1966 at Forest Lawn Memorial Park and Funeral Home, Burial No. 7958, Section F, Lot 81, Space 10 in Beaumont, Texas, United States.<sup>89</sup> He was also known as Herbert Thompson.



Herbert Chester Thompson and Elizabeth Alice "Lizzie" Branch were married on 27 May 1911 in Beaumont, Texas, United States. **Elizabeth Alice "Lizzie" Branch** was born on 25 May 1891 in Pearsall, Texas, United States. She died on 25 Apr 1978 at the age of 86 in Beaumont, Jefferson, Texas, United States. She was buried on 27 Apr 1978 at Forest Lawn Memorial Park & Funeral Home, Burial No. 13394, Section F, Lot 81, Space 11 in Beaumont, Jefferson, Texas, United States. 90

Herbert Chester Thompson and Elizabeth Alice Branch had the following children:

- i. Elizabeth Wahl "Patches" Thompson, born 17 Sep 1912, Varnado, Louisiana, United States; married Percy Jones, 10 Sep 1936, Beaumont, Jefferson, Texas, United States; died 5 Mar 1999, Eagle River, Anchorage, Alaska, United States.
  - ii. Johanna Ruth Thompson was born in 1915. She died in 2009 at the age of 94. She was buried in 2009.
  - iii. Pauline Adeline Thompson was born in 1917. She died in 2011 at the age of 94. She was buried in 2011.
  - iv. Helen Clarice Thompson was born in 1919. She died in 2003 at the age of 84. She was buried in 2003.
  - v. Jennie Maud Thompson was born in 1922. She died in 2010 at the age of 88. She was buried in 2010.
  - vi. Flora Jane Thompson was born on 23 Jan 1925 in Beaumont, Texas, United States. She died before 1992 at the age of 67.
  - vii. Herbert Chester Jr. Thompson was born on 28 Feb 1927 in Beaumont, Texas, United States. He died on 3 Feb 1933 at the age of 5 in Houma, Louisiana, United States. He was buried in Beaumont, Texas, United States.

Herbert Chester Thompson and Minnie Lee Holden-Thompson were married in 1908. **Minnie Lee Holden-Thompson** was born in 1890.

14. **Walter William Thompson**<sup>91</sup> (Walter Scott-4, Mary Ann E Densler-3, David R-2, Michael-1) was born in Jan 1890 in Ascension, Louisiana, United States. He was christened on 7 Apr 1890 at Catholic Church in Donaldsonville, Ascension, Louisiana, United States. He lived in Ward 5, Precinct 1, Ascension, Louisiana, United States in 1900.<sup>37</sup> Walter died in 1964 at the age of 74 in Paulina, Louisiana, United States. He was buried on 3 Nov 1966 at St Joseph's Mausoleum in Paulina, Louisiana, United States.

Walter William Thompson and Agnes Marie Duhe were married on 25 May 1911 in Paulina, Louisiana, United States. **Agnes Marie Duhe** <sup>92</sup> was born on 1 Jul 1889 in Marquesville, St. John the Baptist, Louisiana, United States. She was christened on 17 Aug 1889 at St. Peter Church in Reserve, St. John the Baptist, Louisiana, United States. She died on 9 Sep 1972 at the age of 83 in Lutcher, St. James, Louisiana, United States. Agnes was buried on 11 Sep 1972 at St Joseph Mausoleum in Paulina, Louisiana, United States.

Walter William Thompson and Agnes Marie Duhe had the following children:

- i. Irma Johanna Thompson<sup>93</sup> was born on 30 Jul 1924 in Lutcher, St. James, Louisiana, United States. She died Died as a result of an infection from a smallpox vaccination. on 14 Sep 1930 at the age of 6 in New Orleans, Orleans, Louisiana, United States.<sup>94</sup>
- 21 ii. **George Scott "Buddy" Thompson**, born 25 Dec 1925, Lutcher, St. James, Louisiana, United States; married Shirley Begue; died 18 Jul 1984, Baton Rouge, Louisiana, United States.
- iii. **Jeannette Thompson**, born 15 Jul 1927, Lutcher, St. James, Louisiana, United States; died 8 Jan 1994, Lutcher, St. James, Louisiana, United States.
- 15. **Juanita Pauline Thompson** (Walter Scott-4, Mary Ann E Densler-3, David R-2, Michael-1) was born in May 1891 in Ascension, Louisiana, United States. She lived in Ward 5, Precinct 1, Ascension, Louisiana, United States in 1900.<sup>95</sup> She died on 4 Dec 1971 at the age of 80 in Memphis, Tennessee, United States.

Juanita Pauline Thompson had the following child:

- i. **Juanita Scott** was born in Memphis, Shelby, Tennessee, United States. She died in Belleville, St. Clair, Illinois, United States.
- 16. Harry Godfrey Thompson (Walter Scott-4, Mary Ann E Densler-3, David R-2, Michael-1) was born in Nov 1896 in Ascension, Louisiana, United States. He lived in Ward 5, Precinct 1, Ascension, Louisiana, United States in 1900.<sup>96</sup> He died in 1965 at the age of 69 in New Orlean, Orleans, Louisiana, United States.

Harry Godfrey Thompson and Florence O. Condon were married in 1918. Florence O. Condon died.

17. Margaret Ellmers<sup>97–101</sup> (Emily Densler-4, Albert Thomas-3, David R-2, Michael-1) was born in 1878 in New York, United States. She lived in Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States in 1880.<sup>102</sup> She lived in Brooklyn, Ward 25, E.D. 32, Kings, New York in 1892.<sup>103</sup> [NEED TO DEFINE SENTENCE:Event Type] Margaret lived in Borough of Brooklyn, Election District 17 New York City Ward 25, Kings, New York, United States in 1900.<sup>104</sup> She lived in Brooklyn Ward 25, Kings, New York, United States in 1910.<sup>105</sup> She died.

Margaret Ellmers and Fredrick Pick<sup>106</sup> were married in 1892. **Fredrick Pick**<sup>106–109</sup> was born in Sep 1869 in New York, United States. He lived in Borough of Brooklyn, Election District 17 New York City Ward 25, Kings, New York, United States in 1900.<sup>110</sup> He lived in Brooklyn Ward 25, Kings, New York, United States in 1910.<sup>111</sup> Fredrick died.

Fredrick Pick and Margaret Ellmers had the following children:

- i. Ethel Pick, born 1895; married Joseph William Erland, 27 Mar 1913, Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States
  - ii. Edward Pick was born in Jan 1898 in New York, United States. He lived in Borough of Brooklyn, Election District 17 New York City Ward 25, Kings, New York, United States in 1900. He lived in Brooklyn Ward 25, Kings, New York, United States in 1910. Edward died.
  - iii. Frank Albert Pick was born on 16 Jun 1900 in Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States. He died on 12 Apr 1901 at the age of 0 in Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States. He was buried on 14 Apr 1901. Frank lived in 1340 St Marks Ave.
  - iv. Fannie Irene Pick was born on 2 Jul 1905 in Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States. She lived in Brooklyn Ward 25, Kings, New York, United States in 1910. She died.

## **Sixth Generation**



18. **Eunice Vivian Edmonson** (May Pauline Thompson-5, Walter Scott-4, Mary Ann E Densler-3, David R-2, Michael-1) was born on 11 Feb 1910 in Lutcher, St. James, Louisiana, United States. She lived at Ward 1 in Lutcher, St. James, Louisiana, United States on 1 Jun 1910. 112 She lived in Police

Jury Ward 9, St James, Louisiana, United States in 1930. Eunice lived in Same Place in 1935. She lived at Police Jury Ward 6 in Independence, Tangipahoa, Louisiana, United States in 1940. 113 She died on 6 Feb 1960 at the age of 49 in Long Beach, Mississippi, United States. Eunice was buried in Independence, Tangipahoa, Louisiana, United States. 114 Eunice Vivian Edmonson was Edward Chehardy's first wife. His second wife was named Frances Keys. Eunice is buried in the Stevens Cemetary in Independence, LA. Information on Eunice Vivian Edmonson came from her granddaughter Linda Goings of Independence, LA.

Eunice Vivian Edmonson was Edward Chehardy's first wife. His second wife was named Frances Keys. Eunice is buried in the Stevens Cemetary in Independence, LA. Information on Eunice Vivian Edmonson came from her granddaughter Linda Goings of Independence, LA.



Eunice Vivian Edmonson and Edward Harold Chehardy were married on 4 Jul 1935 in Lutcher, St. James, Louisiana, United States. **Edward Harold Chehardy**<sup>115</sup>, son of John Chehardy and Philomene Husser, was born on 21 Apr 1912 in Independence, Tangipahoa, Louisiana, United States. He lived

in Independence, Tangipahoa, Louisiana, United States in 1930.<sup>116</sup> He lived in Same Place in 1935. [NEED TO DEFINE SENTENCE:Military Draft Registration]<sup>117</sup> Edward lived in Independence, Police Jury Ward 6, Tangipahoa, Louisiana, United States in 1940.<sup>118</sup> He died on 5 Dec 1964 at the age of 52 in Gulfport, Harrison, Mississippi, United States. He was buried on 7 Dec 1964 in Stevens Cemetery, Independence, Tangipahoa, Louisiana, United States.<sup>119</sup>

Edward Harold Chehardy and Eunice Vivian Edmonson had the following child:

i. Chehardy.

19. **Howard Edgar Edmonson**<sup>120–121</sup> (May Pauline Thompson-5, Walter Scott-4, Mary Ann E Densler-3, David R-2, Michael-1) was born on 29 Nov 1913 in Lutcher, St. James, Louisiana, United States. Birth: Personal knowledge of Howard Edmonson recorded while he was living. Death: Personal knowledge of Lorelle Edmonson Hendricks, daughter Burial: Howard Edgar Edmonson, wife Lillian Isabella Machado, and son Howard William Edmonson are all buried in the same grave at Ft. Logan National Cemetary in Denver, Colorado. He lived at Police Jury Ward 9, in St James, Louisiana, United States in 1930. He lived in New Orleans, Orleans, Louisiana, United States in 1935. [NEED TO DEFINE SENTENCE:Military Draft Registration]<sup>122</sup> Howard lived at Police Jury Ward 1 in Alexandria, Rapides, Louisiana, United States in 1940. <sup>123</sup> He died on 19 Nov 1981 at the age of 67 in Aurora, Arapahoe, Colorado, United States. He was buried on 23 Nov 1981 at Ft. Logan Cemetery in Denver, Denver, Colorado, United States. <sup>124–125</sup>

Howard Edgar Edmonson and Lillian Isabella Machado were married about 1947. **Lillian Isabella Machado** was born on 28 Sep 1915 in Newark, Alameda, California, United States. She was christened on 23 Oct 1915 in Centerville, Alameda, California, United States. She died on 21 Oct 1969 at the age of 54 in Spivak, Jefferson, Colorado, United States. Lillian was buried on 24 Oct 1969 in Denver, Denver, Colorado, United States.

Howard Edgar Edmonson and Lillian Isabella Machado had the following children:

- i. **Howard William Edmonson** was born on 11 Dec 1948 in Houston, Harris, Texas, United States. <sup>126</sup> He died on 15 Aug 1953 at the age of 4. He was buried on 20 Aug 1954 in Denver, Denver, Colorado, United States.
- ii. Lorelle Edmonson was born (date unknown).

Howard Edgar Edmonson and Evelyn Joan Pickard were married on 9 Dec 1972 in Aurora, Arapahoe, Colorado, United States. **Evelyn Joan Pickard** was born on 8 Oct 1927 in Indianapolis, Marion, Indiana, United States. She died on 6 Apr 1991 at the age of 63 in Aurora, Arapahoe, Colorado, United States. She was buried on 9 Apr 1991 at Ft. Logan Cemetery in Jefferson, Colorado, United States.



20. Elizabeth Wahl "Patches" Thompson (Herbert Chester-5, Walter Scott-4, Mary Ann E Densler-3, David R-2, Michael-1) was born on 17 Sep 1912 in Varnado, Louisiana, United States. She was cremated in 1999 at Cremated. She died on 5 Mar 1999 at the age of 86 at Hand in Hand Assisted Living Home in Eagle River, Anchorage, Alaska, United States. Patches was also known as Elizabeth Wahl Jones.

Elizabeth Wahl "Patches" Thompson and Percy Jones were married on 10 Sep 1936 in Beaumont, Jefferson, Texas, United

States. **Percy Jones** was born (date unknown).

Percy Jones and Elizabeth Wahl Thompson had the following children:

- i. Patricia Dee Jones was born (date unknown).
- ii. Deborah Jones was born (date unknown).
- iii. Lysbeth Leona Jones was born (date unknown).
- 21. **George Scott "Buddy" Thompson**<sup>127</sup> (Walter William-5, Walter Scott-4, Mary Ann E Densler-3, David R-2, Michael-1) was born on 25 Dec 1925 in Lutcher, St. James, Louisiana, United States. He died on 18 Jul 1984 at the age of 58 in Baton Rouge, Louisiana, United States. He was buried on 20 Jul 1984 at Resthaven Gardens of Memory and Mausoleum in Baton Rouge, Louisiana, United States. <sup>128</sup> Buddy served in the military WWII Vet at US Navy.

George Scott "Buddy" Thompson and Shirley "Mimi" Begue were married. **Shirley "Mimi" Begue** was born on 9 Sep 1927 in Baton Rouge, East Baton Rouge, Louisiana, United States. She died on 14 Apr 2012 at the age of 84 in Baton Rouge, East Baton Rouge, Louisiana, United States. She was buried at Resthaven Gardens Of Memory and Mausoleum in Baton Rouge, East Baton Rouge, Louisiana, United States. 129

22. **Jeannette Thompson**<sup>130</sup> (Walter William-5, Walter Scott-4, Mary Ann E Densler-3, David R-2, Michael-1) was born on 15 Jul 1927 in Lutcher, St. James, Louisiana, United States. She died on 8 Jan 1994 at the age of 66 in Lutcher, St. James, Louisiana, United States. <sup>131</sup> [NEED TO DEFINE SENTENCE:Obituary] She was buried in Paulina, St. James, Louisiana, United States.

Ray Joseph Robert Sr. <sup>133</sup>, son of James Thomas "Pappy" Robert and Pearl Marguerite Zeringue, was born on 25 Jun 1925 in Reserve, St. John the Baptist, Louisiana, United States. He lived in Police Jury Ward 4, St John the Baptist, Louisiana, United States in 1930. <sup>133</sup> He lived in 1940. <sup>134</sup> Ray died on 4 Oct 2005 at the age of 80 in Gramercy, St. James, Louisiana, United States. <sup>135</sup> He lived in Reserve on 4 Oct 2005. [NEED TO DEFINE SENTENCE:Obituary] <sup>136</sup> [NEED TO DEFINE SENTENCE:Obituary] <sup>136</sup> He was buried in Paulina, St. James, Louisiana, United States. <sup>135</sup>

23. **Ethel Pick** (Margaret Ellmers-5, Emily Densler-4, Albert Thomas-3, David R-2, Michael-1) was born in 1895. She lived in Borough of Brooklyn, Election District 17 New York City Ward 25, Kings, New York, United States in 1900. She lived in Brooklyn Ward 25, Kings, New York, United States in 1910. Ethel lived in Brookhaven, Suffolk, New York, United States in 1920. She died.

Ethel Pick and Joseph William Erland were married on 27 Mar 1913 in Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States. **Joseph William Erland** was born in 1887 in New York City, New York, United States. He lived in Brookhaven, Suffolk, New York, United States in 1920. He died.

#### **Seventh Generation**

24. **Chehardy** (Eunice Vivian Edmonson-6, May Pauline Thompson-5, Walter Scott-4, Mary Ann E Densler-3, David R-2, Michael-1) was born (date unknown).

Goings was born (date unknown).

Goings and Chehardy had the following child:

i. Linda Goings was born in Independence, Tangipahoa, Louisiana, United States.

## Preparer:

Breya Warnstaff, Genealogist 463 Pooler Parkway \$152 Pooler, GA 31322 469-573-3626 heirtrackers@gmail.com

```
1-Michael Densler Sr (bef 13 Mar 1750-12 Mar 1808)
+Ann (Sep 1767-18 Jul 1836)
.... 2-Ann Margaret Densler (aft 1777-22 Oct 1835)
.... 2-Michael Densler Jr (abt 1787-1835)
.... +Mary Ring (-)
..... 3-Michael Densler III (abt 1810-bef 1839)
.....+Mary (abt 1821-28 Jan 1865)
.... 2-Joseph Densler (1790–1800-)
.... 2-David R Densler (4 Jun 1792-26 Sep 1822)
.... +Elizabeth Mary "Eliza" (1798-23 Jul 1881)
..... 3-Mary Ann E Densler (1820-3 Sep 1878)
.....+Christopher Corley Thompson (abt 1815-5 Mar 1864)
..... 4-William L. Thompson (abt 1842-)
..... 4-Georgia C. Thompson (abt 1852-)
..... 4-Anne E. Thompson (1859-14 Mar 1924)
.....+Dr John Cecil Legare (1837-1 Jun 1903)
..... 4-Sophia M. Thompson (abt 1854-)
....+William G. Wilkinson (-)
..... 4-Alfred M. Thompson (abt 1858-1870)
..... 4-Walter Scott Thompson (29 Mar 1860-15 Oct 1910)
.....+Johanna Francesca Rose (24 Aug 1865-26 Feb 1933)
..... 5-May Pauline Thompson (6 Jun 1883-13 Oct 1960)
.....+William Edgar " Bud" Edmonson (5 Nov 1878-6 Nov 1932)
..... 6-Leonard Wahl Edmonson (15 Nov 1905-Jan 1937)
..... 6-Russel Baylis Edmonson (17 Jul 1908-23 Jun 1979)
..... 6-Eunice Vivian Edmonson (11 Feb 1910-6 Feb 1960)
.....+Edward Harold Chehardy (21 Apr 1912-5 Dec 1964)
.....7-Chehardy (-)
.....+Goings (-)
..... 8-Linda Goings (-)
..... 6-Howard Edgar Edmonson (29 Nov 1913-19 Nov 1981)
.....+Lillian Isabella Machado (28 Sep 1915-21 Oct 1969)
.....+Evelyn Joan Pickard (8 Oct 1927-6 Apr 1991)
..... 6-Mahlon William Edmonson (14 Jun 1920-bef 2004)
..... 5-Charles Corley Thompson (28 Mar 1885-16 Nov 1943)
..... 5-Charles Thompson (May 1885-Nov 1943)
.....+Ella Ellis (-)
..... 5-Herbert Chester Thompson (6 Mar 1887-3 Aug 1966)
..... +Elizabeth Alice "Lizzie" Branch (25 May 1891-25 Apr 1978)
..... 6-Elizabeth Wahl "Patches" Thompson (17 Sep 1912-5 Mar 1999)
.....+Percy Jones (-)
......7-Lysbeth Leona Jones (-)
..... 6-Johanna Ruth Thompson (1915-2009)
..... 6-Pauline Adeline Thompson (1917-2011)
..... 6-Helen Clarice Thompson (1919-2003)
..... 6-Jennie Maud Thompson (1922-2010)
..... 6-Flora Jane Thompson (23 Jan 1925-bef 1992)
..... 6-Herbert Chester Jr. Thompson (28 Feb 1927-3 Feb 1933)
```

```
.....+Minnie Lee Holden-Thompson (1890-)
..... 5-Walter William Thompson (Jan 1890-1964)
..... +Agnes Marie Duhe (1 Jul 1889-9 Sep 1972)
..... 6-Irma Johanna Thompson (30 Jul 1924-14 Sep 1930)
.....+Shirley "Mimi" Begue (9 Sep 1927-14 Apr 2012)
...... 6-Jeannette Thompson (15 Jul 1927-8 Jan 1994)
.....+Ray Joseph Robert Sr. (25 Jun 1925-4 Oct 2005)
..... 5-Juanita Pauline Thompson (May 1891-4 Dec 1971)
..... 6-Juanita Scott (-)
..... 5-Russell Albert Thompson (Aug 1894-7 Sep 1982)
..... 5-Harry Godfrey Thompson (Nov 1896-1965)
.....+Florence O. Condon (-)
..... 3-Albert Thomas Densler (abt 1820-)
.....+Margaret Hartman (1823-)
..... 4-George Densler (1850-20 Feb 1850)
..... 4-Mary Eliza Densler (1854-4 Aug 1854)
..... 4-Adam Densler (1857-9 Oct 1857)
..... 4-John Densler (Dec 1858-22 Apr 1859)
..... 4-Emily Densler (Dec 1858-13 Nov 1920)
.....+Isaac James Ellmers (Apr 1857-1922)
..... 5-Herman Ellmers (29 Nov 1876-18 Nov 1887)
..... 5-Margaret Ellmers (1878-)
.....+Fredrick Pick (Sep 1869-)
..... 6-Ethel Pick (1895-)
.....+Joseph William Erland (1887-)
..... 6-Edward Pick (Jan 1898-)
..... 6-Frank Albert Pick (16 Jun 1900-12 Apr 1901)
..... 6-Fannie Irene Pick (2 Jul 1905-)
..... 5-Marguerite Ellmers (26 Jun 1878-18 Oct 1959)
..... 5-Albert Densler Ellmers (12 Apr 1881-)
..... 5-George Henry Ellmers (27 Dec 1888-12 Dec 1982)
..... 5-Arthur Ellmers (Nov 1897-10 Aug 1900)
.... +Mary Ann (-bef 1822)
.... 2-John A Densler (30 Oct 1799-22 Oct 1835)
+Unknown (-)
.... 2-Sophia Densler (1770-25 Aug 1857)
```

## Preparer:

Breya Warnstaff, Genealogist 463 Pooler Parkway \$152 Pooler, GA 31322 469-573-3626 heirtrackers@gmail.com

 $1. \ "Georgia \ Probate \ Records, 1742-1990," \ database \ with images, \textit{FamilySearch} \\ (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/3:1:3QS7-893G-F9M7?cc=1999178\&wc=9SYB-YWT%3A267655101%2C268102801: 20 \ May 2014), \ Chatham > Wills 1807-1827 \ vol E-F > image 48 \ of 473; \ citing \ Houston \ County \ Probate \ Court \ Judge, \ Georgia.$ 

- 2. FindAGrave, FindaGrave, online (www.findagrave.com: online 19 January 2019), Michael Densler, MEMORIAL ID 38917203.
- 3. "Sheriff's Sale," newspaper, *Savannah Republican*, 4 October 1817, Will be sold in front of the court house in the city of Savannah, between usual hours of 10 and 3'oclock, seventy-five acres of Land, more or less, beign a tract and half tract, in Acton village, White Bluff district, the whole Lot no. 24, and half No 23, bounded east by lands now Goven's northwest by lands now Bulloch's and south by the Montgomery road; levied on as the property of Michael Densler, deceased, to satisfy an execution in favor of the administrator and administratrix of John Herb, deceased.; newspaper, *gahistoricnewspapers* (https://gahistoricnewspapers.galileo.usg.edu/: online 27 January 2019); Savannah Republican.
- 4. "Sheriff's Sale," newspaper, , 30 March 139, Will be sold on the first Tuesday in May next, before the Court House in the city of Savannah, between the usual hours of sale, and being on the White Bluff road in Chatham county, containing 7 1/2 acres more or less, and known and distinguished on Lot No 3, in the division of the estate of Michael Densler; together with all that other tract or parcel of Land in said county near the above, containing 12 1/2 acres more or less, and known and distinguished in the division of said estate as Back Lot No 3; sold to satisfy an execution o nforeclosure of mortgage issuing out of the Hon. the Superior Court of Chatham County, in favor of Henry K Burroughs, Admr, of Ann A. Densler vs the heirs and representatives of John Densler, and two tracts of land.; *Georgia Historic Newspapers* (: online 27 January 2019); The Weekly Georgian.
- 5. "Georgia Probate Records, 1742-1990," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/3:1:3QS7-893G-F54?cc=1999178&wc=9SYB-YWT%3A267655101%2C268102801: 20 May 2014), Chatham > Wills 1807-1827 vol E-F > image 47 of 473; citing Houston County Probate Court Judge, Georgia.
- 6. "Georgia Probate Records, 1742-1990," database with images, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/3:1:3QS7-893G-F28?cc=1999178&wc=9SYB-YWT%3A267655101%2C268102801: 20 May 2014), Chatham > Wills 1807-1827 vol E-F > image 50 of 473; citing Houston County Probate Court Judge, Georgia.
  - 7. FindAGrave, FindaGrave, Ann Desler, MEMORIAL ID 38917616.
- 8. City of Savannah, Database, "," chatham county, georgia burials, *City of Savannah Cemetery Burial Information* (http://web.savannahga.gov/cembase/: online 25 January 2019), John A Densler, Ann Densler, foreclosure of land, 17 February 1838; City of Savannah Cemetery Burial Information.
- 9. Savannah, "," *City of Savannah Cemetery Burial Information*, John A Densler, Mrs. Ann Densler, Plantation for Sale, Daily Savannah Republican, City of Savannah Cemetery Burial Information.
- 10. "Georgia Probate Records, 1742-1990," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/3:1:3QS7-893G-F54?cc=1999178&wc=9SYB-YWT%3A267655101%2C268102801: 20 May 2014), Chatham > Wills 1807-1827 vol E-F > image 47 of 473; citing Houston County Probate Court Judge, Georgia.
- 11. 1830 US Census, 1830 United States Census; 269, citing 269, NARA microfilm publication M19, (Washington D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, n.d.), roll 16; FHL microfilm 7,036., NARA.
  - 12. FindAGrave, FindaGrave, John A Densler, MEMORIAL ID 38917863.
  - 13. 1850 US Census, 1850 US Census; , NARA, NARA.
- 14. "United States Census, 1850," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1MZYJ-HJM: 12 April 2016), Sophia Denster in household of John Mallory,

Chatham county, part of, Chatham, Georgia, United States; citing family 18, NARA microfilm publication M432 (Washington, D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, n.d.).

- 15. FindAGrave, FindaGrave, Sophia Densler, Memorial ID 90773982.
- 16. Michael Densler (1835), Wills and Administration Records: Book D1, Page 895-925; Chatham County Courthouse, Chatham County, Georgia.
  - 17. FindAGrave, FindaGrave, Michael Densler.
- 18. "Georgia Chatham County," Whereas Henry K. Burroughs, administrator of the estate of David R. Densler, late of Chatham County, deceased, hath applied to the Honorable the Court of Ordinary of Chatham County, for Letters Dismissory. These are therefore to cite and admonish, all concerned, to file their objections (if any they have) in the Clerk's office of the said court, on or before this fifteenth day of January next; otherwise letters of Dismissory will be granted. Witness the Honorable Elias Reed, one of the Justices of the said Court, the fourteenth day of July A.D. one thousand eight hundred and forty. EDWARD G. WILSON, Deputy Clerk.

19. Savannah, "," City of Savannah Cemetery Burial Information, Betty Densler, age 83, City of Savannah Cemetery Burial Information.

- 20. FindAGrave, FindaGrave, Betty Densler, MEMORIAL ID 123256103.
- 21. 1820 US Census, 1820 United States Census; 20, 6, FHL microfilm 175,765, NARA.
- 22. 1830 US Census, 1830 United States Census, 41.

microfilm 911,660.

- 23. Savannah, "," City of Savannah Cemetery Burial Information, Mary Densler, age 44, City of Savannah Cemetery Burial Information.
  - 24. FindAGrave, FindaGrave, Mary Densler, MEMORIAL ID 90773903.
- 25. "Louisiana, Parish Marriages, 1837-1957," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:QKJH-XRNY: 12 March 2018), Marie A Fisher in entry for Walter Scott Thompson and Johanna Rose, 03 Oct 1882; citing Orleans, Louisiana, United States, various parish courthouses, Louisiana; FHL
- 26. "Georgia Marriages, 1808-1967," database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:FWZR-148:11 February 2018), Christopher C. Thompson and Mary Ann E. Densler, 23 Jul 1838; citing, Chatham, Georgia; FHL microfilm 159,038.
- 27. "Georgia Marriages, 1808-1967," database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:FWZB-PY5: 11 February 2018), Christopher C. Thompson and Mary Ann E. Densley, 23 Jul 1838; citing, Chatham, Georgia; FHL microfilm 183,855.
- 28. "Louisiana, Parish Marriages, 1837-1957," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:QKJH-XRNC: 12 March 2018), Christopher C Thompson in entry for Walter Scott Thompson and Johanna Rose, 03 Oct 1882; citing Orleans, Louisiana, United States, various parish courthouses, Louisiana; FHL microfilm 911,660.
- 29. "List of Letters," Remaining in the Post Office, Savannah, November 1st, 1841. Persons wishing Letters from this List, will please ask for Advertised Letters.
- 30. "New York, New York City Municipal Deaths, 1795-1949," database, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:24M9-SXK: 10 February 2018), Margaret Hartman in entry for Emily Ellmers, 13 Nov 1920; citing Death, Manhattan, New York, New York, United States, New York Municipal Archives, New York; FHL microfilm 2,026,480.
- 31. "New York, New York City Marriage Records, 1829-1940," database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:24Z2-K78: 10 February 2018), Margaret Hartmann in entry for Isaac J. G. Elmers and Emily Densler, 08 Jul 1875; citing Marriage, Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States, New York City Municipal Archives, New York; FHL microfilm 1,543,916.
  - 32. FindAGrave, FindaGrave, Dr John Cecil Legare, Memorial ID 21704596.
  - 33. FindAGrave, FindaGrave, Dr Legare, Memorial ID 70785784.
- 34. "Louisiana Deaths, 1850-1875, 1894-1960," database with images, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:FSB9-VV5: 10 March 2018), Walter S Thompson in entry for Charles Cauley Thompson, 16 Nov 1943; citing Baton Rouge, East Baton Rouge, Louisiana, certificate number 1646, State Archives, Baton Rouge; FHL microfilm 1,220,634.
- 35. "United States Census, 1900," database with images, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:MSPV-FH2: accessed 26 January 2019), Walter S Thompson, Ward 5, Precinct 1, Ascension, Louisiana, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) 7, sheet 6A, family 123, NARA microfilm publication T623 (Washington, D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 1972.); FHL microfilm 1,240,557.
  - 36. FindAGrave, FindaGrave, Walter Scott Thompson, Memorial ID 193205870.
- 37. "United States Census, 1900," database with images, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:MSPV-FHR: accessed 26 January 2019), Walter Thompson in household of Walter S Thompson, Ward 5, Precinct 1, Ascension, Louisiana, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) 7, sheet 6A, family 123, NARA microfilm publication T623 (Washington, D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 1972.); FHL microfilm 1,240,557.
- 38. "Louisiana, Parish Marriages, 1837-1957," database with images, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:QKJH-XRN3: 12 March 2018), Walter Scott Thompson and Johanna Rose, 03 Oct 1882; citing Orleans, Louisiana, United States, various parish courthouses, Louisiana; FHL microfilm 911,660.
  - 39. "Louisiana, Parish Marriages, 1837-1957," database with images, FamilySearch

(https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:QKJH-XRJ9: 12 March 2018), Walter Scott Thompson and Johanna Rose, 03 Oct 1882; citing Orleans, Louisiana, United States, various parish courthouses, Louisiana; FHL microfilm 911,660.

- 40. "Louisiana Deaths, 1850-1875, 1894-1960," database with images, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:FSB9-VVR: 10 March 2018), Johanna Rose in entry for Charles Cauley Thompson, 16 Nov 1943; citing Baton Rouge, East Baton Rouge, Louisiana, certificate number 1646, State Archives, Baton Rouge; FHL microfilm 1,220,634.
- 41. "United States Census, 1900," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:MSPV-FHL: accessed 26 January 2019), Johana Thompson in household of Walter S Thompson, Ward 5, Precinct 1, Ascension, Louisiana, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) 7, sheet 6A, family 123, NARA microfilm publication T623 (Washington, D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 1972.); FHL microfilm 1,240,557.
  - 42. FindAGrave, FindaGrave, Johanna Francisca Rose-Thompson, Memorial ID 193228384.
- 43. "Louisiana Deaths, 1850-1875, 1894-1960," database with images, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:FSB9-VVP: 10 March 2018), Charles Cauley Thompson, 16 Nov 1943; citing Baton Rouge, East Baton Rouge, Louisiana, certificate number 1646, State Archives, Baton Rouge; FHL microfilm 1,220,634.
- 44. "United States Census, 1900," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:MSPV-FHY: accessed 26 January 2019), Russell Thompson in household of Walter S Thompson, Ward 5, Precinct 1, Ascension, Louisiana, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) 7, sheet 6A, family 123, NARA microfilm publication T623 (Washington, D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 1972.); FHL microfilm 1,240,557.
- 45. "Find A Grave Index," database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:QVVQ-8FZH: 13 December 2015), Russell A. Thompson, ; Burial, Baton Rouge, East Baton Rouge Parish, Louisiana, United States, Greenoaks Memorial Park; citing record ID 6279985, *Find a Grave*, http://www.findagrave.com.
- 46. "New York, New York City Marriage Records, 1829-1940," database, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:2435-81J: 10 February 2018), M...Z Densler in entry for George H. Ellmers and Blanche Blean, 12 Apr 1913; citing Marriage, Manhattan, New York, New York, United States, New York City Municipal Archives, New York; FHL microfilm 1,613,710.
- 47. "New York, New York City Municipal Deaths, 1795-1949," database, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:2WF7-CCZ: 11 February 2018), Emily D. Ellmers in entry for Arthur Marquardt Ellmers, 10 Aug 1900; citing Death, Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States, New York Municipal Archives, New York; FHL microfilm 1,324,029.
- 48. "United States Census, 1900," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:MSND-9FW: accessed 26 January 2019), Emily Ellmers in household of Isaac Ellmers, Borough of Brooklyn, Election District 8 New York City Ward 24, Kings, New York, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) 424, sheet 17A, family 354, NARA microfilm publication T623 (Washington, D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 1972.); FHL microfilm 1,241,062.
- 49. "New York, New York City Municipal Deaths, 1795-1949," database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:24M9-SXJ: 10 February 2018), Emily Ellmers, 13 Nov 1920; citing Death, Manhattan, New York, New York, United States, New York Municipal Archives, New York; FHL microfilm 2,026,480.
- 50. "New York, New York City Marriage Records, 1829-1940," database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:24Z2-K7C: 10 February 2018), Isaac J. G. Elmers and Emily Densler, 08 Jul 1875; citing Marriage, Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States, New York City Municipal Archives, New York; FHL microfilm 1,543,916.
- 51. "New York, New York City Municipal Deaths, 1795-1949," database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:2WS4-QP4: 10 February 2018), Herrman Ellmers, 18 Nov 1887; citing Death, Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States, New York Municipal Archives, New York; FHL microfilm 1,323,830.
- 52. "New York, New York City Marriage Records, 1829-1940," database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:2435-81N: 10 February 2018), Isaac J. Ellmers in entry for George H. Ellmers and Blanche Blean, 12 Apr 1913; citing Marriage, Manhattan, New York, New York, United States, New York City Municipal Archives, New York; FHL microfilm 1,613,710.
- 53. "New York, New York City Municipal Deaths, 1795-1949," database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:24M9-SX2 : 10 February 2018), J.J. Ellmers in entry for Emily Ellmers, 13 Nov

1920; citing Death, Manhattan, New York, New York, United States, New York Municipal Archives, New York; FHL microfilm 2,026,480.

- 54. "New York, New York City Municipal Deaths, 1795-1949," database, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:2WF7-CCC: 11 February 2018), Isaac James Ellmers in entry for Arthur Marquardt Ellmers, 10 Aug 1900; citing Death, Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States, New York Municipal Archives, New York; FHL microfilm 1,324,029.
- 55. "United States Census, 1860", database with images, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:MC7T-VR9: 13 December 2017), Isaac J Elmers in entry for Hannaro Elmers, 1860.
- 56. "New York State Census, 1875," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:VT8C-6P8: 11 March 2018), Isaac J Ellmers in household of Herman Ellmers, Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States; citing p. 30, line 43, State Library, Albany; FHL microfilm 1,930,218.
- 57. "United States Census, 1880," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:MZ85-FMC: 16 August 2017), Isaac Ellniers in household of Herman H Ellniers, Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States; citing enumeration district ED 109, sheet 78A, NARA microfilm publication T9 (Washington D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, n.d.), roll 0847; FHL microfilm 1,254,847.
- 58. "United States Census, 1900," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:MSND-9F7: accessed 26 January 2019), Isaac Ellmers, Borough of Brooklyn, Election District 8 New York City Ward 24, Kings, New York, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) 424, sheet 17A, family 354, NARA microfilm publication T623 (Washington, D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 1972.); FHL microfilm 1,241,062.
- 59. "United States Census, 1920," database with images, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:M4PN-14N: accessed 26 January 2019), Isaac J Ellmers, Bogota, Bergen, New Jersey, United States; citing ED 4, sheet 19A, line 36, family 469, NARA microfilm publication T625 (Washington D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 1992), roll 1016; FHL microfilm 1,821,016.
- 60. "United States Census, 1880," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:MZ85-FMF: 16 August 2017), Herman Ellniers in household of Isaac Ellniers, Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States; citing enumeration district ED 109, sheet 78A, NARA microfilm publication T9 (Washington D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, n.d.), roll 0847; FHL microfilm 1,254,847.
- 61. "New York, New York City Municipal Deaths, 1795-1949," database, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:2WS4-QPW: 10 February 2018), Herrman Ellmers, 18 Nov 1887; citing Death, Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States, New York Municipal Archives, New York; FHL microfilm 1,323,830.
  - 62. New York, New York, Death Index, 1862-1948 Record.
- 63. "United States Census, 1900," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:MSND-9FZ: accessed 26 January 2019), Arthur Ellmers in household of Isaac Ellmers, Borough of Brooklyn, Election District 8 New York City Ward 24, Kings, New York, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) 424, sheet 17A, family 354, NARA microfilm publication T623 (Washington, D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 1972.); FHL microfilm 1,241,062.
- 64. "New York, New York City Municipal Deaths, 1795-1949," database, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:2WF7-CCH: 11 February 2018), Arthur Marquardt Ellmers, 10 Aug 1900; citing Death, Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States, New York Municipal Archives, New York; FHL microfilm 1,324,029.
- 65. "Louisiana Deaths, 1850-1875, 1894-1960," database with images, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:F397-Y9G: 10 March 2018), May Thompson in entry for Leonard W Edmonson, 03 Jan 1938; citing Lutcher, St. James, Louisiana, certificate number 1139, State Archives, Baton Rouge; FHL microfilm 2,205,944.
- 66. "United States Census, 1910," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:MPBM-DBK: accessed 26 January 2019), May Edmondson in household of William Edmondson, Lutcher Ward 1, St James, Louisiana, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) ED 66, sheet 24A, family 448, NARA microfilm publication T624 (Washington D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 1982), roll 528; FHL microfilm 1,374,541.
- 67. "United States Census, 1930," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:XMRG-KK8: accessed 26 January 2019), May P Edmonson in household of William E Edmonson, Police Jury Ward 9, St James, Louisiana, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) ED 10, sheet 23A, line

20, family 465, NARA microfilm publication T626 (Washington D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 2002), roll 815; FHL microfilm 2,340,550.

- 68. "United States Census, 1940," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:VY56-8CX: 14 March 2018), May T Edmonson, Lutcher, Police Jury Ward 9, St. James, Louisiana, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) 47-9, sheet 2B, line 49, family 28, Sixteenth Census of the United States, 1940, NARA digital publication T627. Records of the Bureau of the Census, 1790 2007, RG 29. Washington, D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 2012, roll 1449.
- 69. "Find A Grave Index," database, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:QV2X-6HY2: 11 July 2016), May Pauline Thompson Edmonson, 1960; Burial, Baton Rouge, East Baton Rouge Parish, Louisiana, United States, Roselawn Memorial Park and Mausoleum; citing record ID 69778205, Find a Grave, http://www.findagrave.com.
- 70. "Louisiana Deaths, 1850-1875, 1894-1960," database with images, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:F397-Y9L: 10 March 2018), William E Edmonson in entry for Leonard W Edmonson, 03 Jan 1938; citing Lutcher, St. James, Louisiana, certificate number 1139, State Archives, Baton Rouge; FHL microfilm 2,205,944.
- 71. "United States Census, 1880," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:M4G1-BY2: 16 August 2017), William Edmonson in household of John Edmonson, Beat 3 Tallahala, Perry, Mississippi, United States; citing enumeration district ED 135, sheet 322C, NARA microfilm publication T9 (Washington D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, n.d.), roll 0662; FHL microfilm 1,254,662.
- 72. "United States Census, 1900," database with images, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:M9XM-JQF: accessed 26 January 2019), W E Edmunson in household of J A Edmunson, Beat 5 Southwest Albertson & Estabutchie towns, Jones, Mississippi, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) 63, sheet 26A, family 461, NARA microfilm publication T623 (Washington, D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 1972.); FHL microfilm 1,240,813.
- 73. "United States Census, 1910," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:MPBM-DBV: accessed 26 January 2019), William Edmondson, Lutcher Ward 1, St James, Louisiana, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) ED 66, sheet 24A, family 448, NARA microfilm publication T624 (Washington D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 1982), roll 528; FHL microfilm 1,374,541.
- 74. "United States Census, 1930," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:XMRG-KKZ: accessed 26 January 2019), William E Edmonson, Police Jury Ward 9, St James, Louisiana, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) ED 10, sheet 23A, line 19, family 465, NARA microfilm publication T626 (Washington D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 2002), roll 815; FHL microfilm 2,340,550.
- 75. "Louisiana Deaths, 1850-1875, 1894-1960," database with images, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:F3Q7-R35: 10 March 2018), William Edmonson, 06 Nov 1932; citing Baton Rouge, East Baton Rouge, Louisiana, certificate number 12298, State Archives, Baton Rouge; FHL microfilm 2,392,644.
- 76. "Find A Grave Index," database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:QVVY-S55M: 13 December 2015), William Edgar Edmonson, 1932; Burial, , Jones, Mississippi, United States, Edmonson Cemetery; citing record ID 28216237, *Find a Grave*, http://www.findagrave.com.
- 77. "United States Census, 1910," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:MPBM-DB2: accessed 26 January 2019), Leonard Edmondson in household of William Edmondson, Lutcher Ward 1, St James, Louisiana, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) ED 66, sheet 24A, family 448, NARA microfilm publication T624 (Washington D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 1982), roll 528; FHL microfilm 1,374,541.
- 78. "Louisiana Deaths, 1850-1875, 1894-1960," database with images, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:F397-Y92: 10 March 2018), Leonard W Edmonson, 03 Jan 1938; citing Lutcher, St. James, Louisiana, certificate number 1139, State Archives, Baton Rouge; FHL microfilm 2,205,944.
- 79. "Find A Grave Index," database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:QV2X-6HYK: 13 December 2015), Leonard Wahl Edmonson, 1938; Burial, Baton Rouge, East Baton Rouge Parish, Louisiana, United States, Roselawn Memorial Park and Mausoleum; citing record ID 69778178, *Find a Grave*, http://www.findagrave.com.
- 80. "United States Census, 1910," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:MPBM-DBL: accessed 26 January 2019), Baylis Edmondson in household of William Edmondson, Lutcher Ward 1, St James, Louisiana, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) ED 66, sheet 24A, family 448, NARA microfilm publication T624 (Washington D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 1982), roll

528; FHL microfilm 1,374,541.

- 81. "Find A Grave Index," database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:QV2W-HBZL: 13 December 2015), Russel Baylis Edmonson, 1979; Burial, Houma, Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, United States, Terrebonne Memorial Park; citing record ID 65577682, *Find a Grave*, http://www.findagrave.com.
- 82. "United States Census, 1930," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:XMRG-KKF: accessed 26 January 2019), Mahlon Edmonson in household of William E Edmonson, Police Jury Ward 9, St James, Louisiana, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) ED 10, sheet 23A, line 24, family 465, NARA microfilm publication T626 (Washington D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 2002), roll 815; FHL microfilm 2,340,550.
- 83. "United States Census, 1940," database with images, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:VY56-8CF: 14 March 2018), Mahlon Edmonson in household of May T Edmonson, Lutcher, Police Jury Ward 9, St. James, Louisiana, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) 47-9, sheet 2B, line 50, family 28, Sixteenth Census of the United States, 1940, NARA digital publication T627. Records of the Bureau of the Census, 1790 2007, RG 29. Washington, D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 2012, roll 1449.
- 84. "Florida Death Index, 1877-1998," database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:VV6Y-YXR: 25 December 2014), Mahlon W Edmonson, 29 May 1995; from "Florida Death Index, 1877-1998," index, *Ancestry* (www.ancestry.com: 2004); citing vol., certificate number 65336, Florida Department of Health, Office of Vital Records, Jacksonville.
- 85. "United States Social Security Death Index," database, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:JLDQ-Y6R: 20 May 2014), Mahlon W Edmonson, 29 May 1995; citing U.S. Social Security Administration, Death Master File, database (Alexandria, Virginia: National Technical Information Service, ongoing).
- 86. "Louisiana, Parish Marriages, 1837-1957," database with images, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:QKJC-38BD: 13 March 2018), Charles Christopher Thompson and Ella Ellis, 27 Nov 1907; citing Orleans, Louisiana, United States, various parish courthouses, Louisiana; FHL microfilm 912,088.
- 87. "United States Census, 1900," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:MSPV-FHP: accessed 26 January 2019), Charley Thompson in household of Walter S Thompson, Ward 5, Precinct 1, Ascension, Louisiana, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) 7, sheet 6A, family 123, NARA microfilm publication T623 (Washington, D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 1972.); FHL microfilm 1,240,557.
- 88. "United States Census, 1900," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:MSPV-FH5: accessed 26 January 2019), Herbert Thompson in household of Walter S Thompson, Ward 5, Precinct 1, Ascension, Louisiana, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) 7, sheet 6A, family 123, NARA microfilm publication T623 (Washington, D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 1972.); FHL microfilm 1,240,557.
- 89. "Find A Grave Index," database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:QV2T-6VNR: 17 December 2018), Herbert Chester Thompson, Sr., ; Burial, Beaumont, Jefferson, Texas, United States, Forest Lawn Memorial Park and Funeral Home; citing record ID 74732084, *Find a Grave*, http://www.findagrave.com.
  - 90. FindAGrave, FindaGrave, Lizzie Elizabeth Alice Branch-Thompson, Memorial ID 74732943.
- 91. "United States, GenealogyBank Obituaries, 1980-2014," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:QKW1-NP6X: accessed 26 January 2019), Walter Thompson in entry for Jeannette Thompson Robert, Baton Rouge, Louisiana, United States, 10 Jan 1994; from "Recent Newspaper Obituaries (1977 Today)," database, GenealogyBank.com (http://www.genealogybank.com: 2014); citing Advocate, The, born-digital text.
- 92. "United States, GenealogyBank Obituaries, 1980-2014," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:QKW1-NP6F: accessed 26 January 2019), Agnes Duhe Thompson in entry for Jeannette Thompson Robert, Baton Rouge, Louisiana, United States, 10 Jan 1994; from "Recent Newspaper Obituaries (1977 Today)," database, GenealogyBank.com (http://www.genealogybank.com: 2014); citing Advocate, The, born-digital text.
- 93. "United States, GenealogyBank Obituaries, 1980-2014," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:QKW1-NP6N: accessed 26 January 2019), Johanna Irma Thompson in entry for Jeannette Thompson Robert, Baton Rouge, Louisiana, United States, 10 Jan 1994; from "Recent Newspaper Obituaries (1977 Today)," database, GenealogyBank.com (http://www.genealogybank.com: 2014); citing Advocate, The, born-digital text.

94. "Find A Grave Index," database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:QL7Y-Z5FH: 21 June 2017), Irma Johanna Thompson, 1930; Burial, Reserve, St. John the Baptist Parish, Louisiana, United States, Saint Peter Catholic Church Cemetery; citing record ID 179042741, *Find a Grave*, http://www.findagrave.com.

- 95. "United States Census, 1900," database with images, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:MSPV-FHT: accessed 26 January 2019), Jaunita Thompson in household of Walter S Thompson, Ward 5, Precinct 1, Ascension, Louisiana, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) 7, sheet 6A, family 123, NARA microfilm publication T623 (Washington, D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 1972.); FHL microfilm 1,240,557.
- 96. "United States Census, 1900," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:MSPV-FHB: accessed 26 January 2019), Harry G Thompson in household of Walter S Thompson, Ward 5, Precinct 1, Ascension, Louisiana, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) 7, sheet 6A, family 123, NARA microfilm publication T623 (Washington, D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 1972.); FHL microfilm 1,240,557.
- 97. "New York, New York City Births, 1846-1909," database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:2WC3-PH6: 11 February 2018), Margaret Ellenns in entry for Fannie Irene Pick, 02 Jul 1905; citing Manhattan, New York, New York, United States, reference 15620 New York Municipal Archives, New York; FHL microfilm 1,991,791.
- 98. "New York, New York City Births, 1846-1909," database, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:2W4G-WQH: 11 February 2018), Margaret Ellmers in entry for Frank Albert Pick, 16 Jun 1900; citing Manhattan, New York, New York, United States, reference cn 10622 New York Municipal Archives, New York; FHL microfilm 1,984,657.
- 99. "New York, New York City Municipal Deaths, 1795-1949," database, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:2WN7-3J7: 10 February 2018), Margaret Elmars in entry for Edward H Pick, 05 Feb 1912; citing Death, Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States, New York Municipal Archives, New York; FHL microfilm 1,324,247.
- 100. "New York, New York City Marriage Records, 1829-1940," database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:244K-NWS: 10 February 2018), Margaret Elmers in entry for Joseph William Erland and Ethel Pick, 27 Mar 1913; citing Marriage, Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States, New York City Municipal Archives, New York; FHL microfilm 1,613,577.
- 101. "New York, New York City Municipal Deaths, 1795-1949," database, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:2WFH-TFX: 10 February 2018), Margart Pick in entry for Frank Albert Pick, 12 Apr 1901; citing Death, Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States, New York Municipal Archives, New York; FHL microfilm 1,324,037.
- 102. "United States Census, 1880," database with images, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:MZ85-FMN: 16 August 2017), Maggie Ellniers in household of Isaac Ellniers, Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States; citing enumeration district ED 109, sheet 78A, NARA microfilm publication T9 (Washington D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, n.d.), roll 0847; FHL microfilm 1,254,847.
- 103. "New York State Census, 1892," database with images, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:MQQ4-8H6: 11 March 2018), Maggie Ellmers, 1892; citing Brooklyn, Ward 25, E.D. 32, county offices, New York; FHL microfilm 1,930,243.
- 104. "United States Census, 1900," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:MSNX-DSJ: accessed 26 January 2019), Margarette Pick in household of Frederich Pick, Borough of Brooklyn, Election District 17 New York City Ward 25, Kings, New York, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) 446, sheet 13A, family 257, NARA microfilm publication T623 (Washington, D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 1972.); FHL microfilm 1,241,063.
- 105. "United States Census, 1910," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:M54H-LVS: accessed 26 January 2019), Margaret Pick in household of Frederick Pick, Brooklyn Ward 25, Kings, New York, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) ED 690, sheet 6A, family 110, NARA microfilm publication T624 (Washington D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 1982), roll 973; FHL microfilm 1,374,986.
- 106. "New York, New York City Births, 1846-1909," database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:2W4G-WQ4: 11 February 2018), Fredrick Pick in entry for Frank Albert Pick, 16

Jun 1900; citing Manhattan, New York, New York, United States, reference on 10622 New York Municipal Archives, New York; FHL microfilm 1,984,657.

- 107. "New York, New York City Municipal Deaths, 1795-1949," database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:2WN7-3JQ: 10 February 2018), Frederick Pick in entry for Edward H Pick, 05 Feb 1912; citing Death, Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States, New York Municipal Archives, New York; FHL microfilm 1,324,247.
- 108. "New York, New York City Births, 1846-1909," database, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:2WC3-PHD: 11 February 2018), Frederick Pick in entry for Fannie Irene Pick, 02 Jul 1905; citing Manhattan, New York, New York, United States, reference 15620 New York Municipal Archives, New York; FHL microfilm 1,991,791.
- 109. "New York, New York City Marriage Records, 1829-1940," database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:244K-NW9: 10 February 2018), Frederick Pick in entry for Joseph William Erland and Ethel Pick, 27 Mar 1913; citing Marriage, Brooklyn, Kings, New York, United States, New York City Municipal Archives, New York; FHL microfilm 1,613,577.
- 110. "United States Census, 1900," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:MSNX-DSN: accessed 26 January 2019), Frederich Pick, Borough of Brooklyn, Election District 17 New York City Ward 25, Kings, New York, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) 446, sheet 13A, family 257, NARA microfilm publication T623 (Washington, D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 1972.); FHL microfilm 1,241,063.
- 111. "United States Census, 1910," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:M54H-LV9: accessed 26 January 2019), Frederick Pick, Brooklyn Ward 25, Kings, New York, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) ED 690, sheet 6A, family 110, NARA microfilm publication T624 (Washington D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 1982), roll 973; FHL microfilm 1,374,986.
- 112. "United States Census, 1910," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:MPBM-DBG: accessed 26 January 2019), Eunice Edmondson in household of William Edmondson, Lutcher Ward 1, St James, Louisiana, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) ED 66, sheet 24A, family 448, NARA microfilm publication T624 (Washington D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 1982), roll 528; FHL microfilm 1,374,541.
- 113. "United States Census, 1940," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:VY5L-SS1: 14 March 2018), Eunice Chehardy in household of Edward Chehardy, Independence, Police Jury Ward 6, Tangipahoa, Louisiana, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) 53-17, sheet 13A, line 20, family 242, Sixteenth Census of the United States, 1940, NARA digital publication T627. Records of the Bureau of the Census, 1790 2007, RG 29. Washington, D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 2012, roll 1456.
- 114. "Find A Grave Index," database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:QV2W-C9RD: 11 July 2016), Eunice Vivian Edmonson Chehardy, 1960; Burial, Independence, Tangipahoa Parish, Louisiana, United States, Stevens Cemetery; citing record ID 65852479, *Find a Grave*, http://www.findagrave.com.
- 115. "United States, GenealogyBank Obituaries, 1980-2014," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:QKTW-953K: accessed 21 April 2019), Edward Chehardy in entry for Victoria Chehardy Howze, Baton Rouge, Louisiana, United States, 23 Mar 1999; from "Recent Newspaper Obituaries (1977 Today)," database, GenealogyBank.com (http://www.genealogybank.com: 2014); citing Advocate, The, born-digital text.
- 116. "United States Census, 1930," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:XMT4-DMW: accessed 21 April 2019), Edward Chehardy in household of Philomena Chehardy, Independence, Tangipahoa, Louisiana, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) ED 14, sheet 2A, line 3, family 18, NARA microfilm publication T626 (Washington D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 2002), roll 822; FHL microfilm 2,340,557.
- 117. "Louisiana First Registration Draft Cards, compiled 1940-1945", database with images, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:246F-Z9H: 13 March 2018), Edward Howard Chehardy, 1940-1945.
- 118. "United States Census, 1940," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:VY5L-SSB: 14 March 2018), Edward Chehardy, Independence, Police Jury Ward 6, Tangipahoa, Louisiana, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) 53-17, sheet 13A, line 19, family 242, Sixteenth Census of the United States, 1940, NARA digital publication T627. Records of the Bureau of the Census, 1790 2007, RG 29. Washington, D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 2012, roll 1456.

119. "Find A Grave Index," database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:QV2W-C9R8: 13 December 2015), Edward H Chehardy, 1964; Burial, Independence, Tangipahoa Parish, Louisiana, United States, Stevens Cemetery; citing record ID 65852478, *Find a Grave*, http://www.findagrave.com.

- 120. "Texas Birth Index, 1903-1997," database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:V8HL-CSD: 1 January 2015), Howard Edgar Edmonson in entry for Mahlon Edgar Edmonson, 11 Dec 1948; from "Texas Birth Index, 1903-1997," database and images, *Ancestry* (http://www.ancestry.com: 2005); citing Texas Department of State Health Services.
- 121. "United States Census, 1930," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:XMRG-KKX: accessed 26 January 2019), Howard Edmonson in household of William E Edmonson, Police Jury Ward 9, St James, Louisiana, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) ED 10, sheet 23A, line 23, family 465, NARA microfilm publication T626 (Washington D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 2002), roll 815; FHL microfilm 2,340,550.
- 122. "Louisiana First Registration Draft Cards, compiled 1940-1945", database with images, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:KC1R-1QY: 12 March 2018), Howard Edgar Edmonson, 1940-1945.
- 123. "United States Census, 1940," database with images, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:VY5W-WXY: 14 March 2018), Howard E Edmundson, Alexandria, Police Jury Ward 1, Rapides, Louisiana, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) 40-12, sheet 3A, line 14, family 55, Sixteenth Census of the United States, 1940, NARA digital publication T627. Records of the Bureau of the Census, 1790 2007, RG 29. Washington, D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 2012, roll 1441.
- 124. "BillionGraves Index," database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:2VWX-YL2 : 24 June 2015), Howard E Edmonson, died 19 Nov 1981; citing *BillionGraves* (http://www.billiongraves.com : 2012), Burial at Fort Logan National Cemetery, Denver, Colorado, United States.
- 125. "Find A Grave Index," database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:QVV3-MCPF: 27 September 2018), Howard Edgar Edmonson, ; Burial, Denver, Denver, Colorado, United States, Fort Logan National Cemetery; citing record ID 3345016, *Find a Grave*, http://www.findagrave.com.
- 126. "Texas Birth Index, 1903-1997," database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:VDP6-F7Q: 1 January 2015), Howard William Edmonson, 11 Dec 1948; from "Texas Birth Index, 1903-1997," database and images, *Ancestry* (http://www.ancestry.com: 2005); citing Texas Department of State Health Services.
- 127. "United States, GenealogyBank Obituaries, 1980-2014," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:QKW1-NP6J: accessed 26 January 2019), George Or Buddy Thompson in entry for Jeannette Thompson Robert, Baton Rouge, Louisiana, United States, 10 Jan 1994; from "Recent Newspaper Obituaries (1977 Today)," database, GenealogyBank.com (http://www.genealogybank.com: 2014); citing Advocate, The, born-digital text.
  - 128. FindAGrave, FindaGrave, George Scott "Buddy" Thompson, Jr, Memorial ID 98586154.
  - 129. FindAGrave, FindaGrave, Shirley "Mimi" Begue Thompson, Memorial ID 98586162.
- 130. "United States, GenealogyBank Obituaries, 1980-2014," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:QKR3-JPKM: accessed 26 January 2019), Jeannette Thompson in entry for Ray Joseph Robert, La Place, Louisiana, United States, 10 Oct 2005; from "Recent Newspaper Obituaries (1977 Today)," database, GenealogyBank.com (http://www.genealogybank.com: 2014); citing L'Observateur, born-digital text.
- 131. "United States Social Security Death Index," database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:JYG5-MMR: 20 May 2014), Jeanette T Robert, 08 Jan 1994; citing U.S. Social Security Administration, *Death Master File*, database (Alexandria, Virginia: National Technical Information Service, ongoing).
- 132. "United States, GenealogyBank Obituaries, 1980-2014," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:QKW1-NPDR: accessed 26 January 2019), Jeannette Thompson Robert, Baton Rouge, Louisiana, United States, 10 Jan 1994; from "Recent Newspaper Obituaries (1977 Today)," database, GenealogyBank.com (http://www.genealogybank.com: 2014); citing Advocate, The, born-digital text.
- 133. "United States Census, 1930," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:XMRT-LMD: accessed 26 January 2019), Ray Robert in household of James Robert, Police Jury Ward 4, St John the Baptist, Louisiana, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) ED 4, sheet 24B, line 86, family 576, NARA microfilm publication T626 (Washington D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 2002), roll 817; FHL microfilm 2,340,552.
  - 134. "United States Census, 1940," database with images, FamilySearch

(https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:VY56-LMG: 14 March 2018), Ray Robert in household of James Robert, Laplace, Police Jury Ward 4, St. John the Baptist, Louisiana, United States; citing enumeration district (ED) 48-4, sheet 30A, line 16, family 553, Sixteenth Census of the United States, 1940, NARA digital publication T627. Records of the Bureau of the Census, 1790 - 2007, RG 29. Washington, D.C.: National Archives and Records Administration, 2012, roll 1450.

135. "Find A Grave Index," database, *FamilySearch* (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:QV2W-CGMC: 13 December 2015), Ray Joseph Robert, 2005; Burial, Paulina, St. James Parish, Louisiana, United States, Saint Joseph Cemetery and Mausoleum; citing record ID 61909658, *Find a Grave*, http://www.findagrave.com.

136. "United States, GenealogyBank Obituaries, 1980-2014," database with images, FamilySearch (https://familysearch.org/ark:/61903/1:1:QKR3-JG47: accessed 26 January 2019), Ray Joseph Robert, La Place, Louisiana, United States, 10 Oct 2005; from "Recent Newspaper Obituaries (1977 - Today)," database, GenealogyBank.com (http://www.genealogybank.com: 2014); citing L'Observateur, born-digital text.

<no surname=""></no>	Arthur (b. 1897) 12, 20
Ann (b. 1767) 5, 19	George Henry (b. 1888) 11, 20
Elizabeth Mary (b. 1798) 7, 19	Herman (b. 1876) 11, 20
Mary (b. 1821) 8, 19	Herman H. (b. 1831) 11
Mary Ann 7, 20	Isaac James (b. 1857) 11, 20
Unknown 6, 20	Margaret (b. 1878) 11, 15, 20
BAYLIS	Marguerite (b. 1878) 11, 20
Mary Elizabeth (b. 1850) 12	ERLAND
BEGUE	Joseph William (b. 1887) 17, 20
Shirley (b. 1927) 17, 20	GOINGS
BRANCH	17, 19
Elizabeth Alice (b. 1891) 13, 19	Linda 18, 19
CHEHARDY	GREENHALGH
16–17, 19	Mary Ann (b. 1828) 11
Edward Harold (b. 1912) 16, 19	HARTMAN
John (b. 1884) 16	Margaret (b. 1823) 9, 20
CONDON	HODGE
Florence O 15, 20	Virginia Elliot (b. 1844) 13
DENSLER	HOLDEN-THOMPSON
Adam (b. 1857) 9, 20	Minnie Lee (b. 1890) 14, 20
Albert Thomas (b. 1820) 7, 9, 20	HUSSER
Ann Margaret (b. 1777) 5, 19	Philomene (b. 1891) 16
David R (b. 1792) 6–7, 19	JONES
Emily (b. 1858) 9, 11, 20	Deborah 17, 19
George (b. 1850) 9, 20	Lysbeth Leona 17, 19
John (b. 1858) 9, 20	Patricia Dee 17, 19
John A (b. 1799) 6, 20	Percy 17, 19
Joseph (b. 1790) 6, 19	LEGARE
Mary Ann E (b. 1820) 7–8, 19	Dr John Cecil (b. 1837) 10, 19
Mary Eliza (b. 1854) 9, 20	MACHADO
Michael III (b. 1810) 7–8, 19	Lillian Isabella (b. 1915) 16, 19
Michael Jr (b. 1787) 6–6, 19	PICK
Michael Sr (b. 1750) 5, 19	Edward (b. 1898) 15, 20
Sophia (b. 1770) 6, 20	Ethel (b. 1895) 15, 17, 20
DUHE	Fannie Irene (b. 1905) 15, 20
Agnes Marie (b. 1889) 14, 20	Frank Albert (b. 1900) 15, 20
- · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	• • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • • •
EDMONDSON John Alexander (b. 1849) 12	Fredrick (b. 1869) 15, 20 PICKARD
EDMONSON	Evelyn Joan (b. 1927) 16, 19
Eunice Vivian (b. 1910) 13, 15, 19	RING
Howard Edgar (b. 1913) 13, 16, 19 Howard William (b. 1948) 16, 19	Mary 7, 19 ROBERT
· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·	
Leonard Wahl (b. 1905) 12, 19	James Thomas "Pappy" Sr (b. 1883) 17
Lorelle 16, 19	Ray Joseph Sr. (b. 1925) 17, 20
Mahlon William (b. 1920) 13, 19	ROSE
Russel Baylis (b. 1908) 13, 19	Charles Wilhelm (b. 1827) 10
William Edgar " Bud" (b. 1878) 12, 19	Johanna Francesca (b. 1865) 10, 19
ELLIS	SCOTT
Ella 13, 19	Juanita 15, 20
John E. (b. 1838) 13	THOMPSON
ELLMERS  Albert Dender (b. 1881) 11 20	Alfred M. (b. 1858) 9, 19
Albert Densler (b. 1881) 11, 20	Anne E. (b. 1859) 8–9, 19

```
Charles (b. 1885) . . . 11, 13, 19
    Charles Corley (b. 1885) . . . 11, 19
    Christopher Corley (b. 1815) . . . 8, 19
    Elizabeth Wahl (b. 1912) . . . 14, 16, 19
    Flora Jane (b. 1925) . . . 14, 19
    George Scott (b. 1925) . . . 14, 17, 20
    Georgia C. (b. 1852) . . . 8, 19
    Harry Godfrey (b. 1896) . . . 11, 15, 20
    Helen Clarice (b. 1919) . . . 14, 19
    Herbert Chester (b. 1887) . . . 11, 13, 19
    Herbert Chester Jr. (b. 1927) . . . 14, 19
    Irma Johanna (b. 1924) . . . 14, 20
    Jeannette (b. 1927) . . . 14, 17, 20
    Jennie Maud (b. 1922) . . . 14, 19
    Johanna Ruth (b. 1915) . . . 14, 19
    Juanita Pauline (b. 1891) . . . 11, 14, 20
    May Pauline (b. 1883) . . . 10, 12, 19
    Pauline Adeline (b. 1917) . . . 14, 19
    Russell Albert (b. 1894) . . . 11, 20
    Sophia M. (b. 1854) . . . 8, 10, 19
    Walter Scott (b. 1860) . . . 9–10, 19
    Walter William (b. 1890) . . . 11, 14, 20
    William L. (b. 1842) . . . 8, 19
WAHL
    Pauline Luise (b. 1841) . . . 10
WILKINSON
    William G. . . . 10, 19
ZERINGUE
Pearl Marguerite (b. 1889) . . . 17
```